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U. S, Post Office and Courthouse
10 Fifth and Walnut Streets

Cincinnati, Ohio, 45202
Tuesday, June 26, 1279

The hearing in the 2bove-entitled matter was convened,

13
. pursuant to notice, at 9:00 a.m.
14
BEFORE:
15
CmLBS m“mn. Esqo, Chdimn,
16 Atomic Safety and Licensing Board.
7 DR. FRAWNK F., HOOPER, Member.
18 DR. GLENN O, ZRIGHT, Member,
10 APPEARANCES :
20 {As heretofors noted.)

New Richmend, Ohio, 45157, appearing or behalf
of Miami Valley Power Project.

®
8

New Richmond, Ohio, 45157, appearing on behalf
of Miami Valley Powar Projaect.
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PROCEEDINGS
CHAIRMAN BECHHOEPER: Cood morning ladies and
gentlemen. There was some confusion as to when the procseding |

was supposed to start this movning. At tra close of Friday's

sessiocn I said we would start at 3:00 but in the Pedaral Reqiateqr
|

t
l
'
|
:

!
|
:

' gome weeks ago I said we woud start at 5:20, Y wanted to find

1

| matters which we will wait for Mr. Woliver to return for becaussa

| they do affect him as much as anyhody else.

|
é out whethar any of the parties had any objection tc starting
i now. I know Mr. Woliver msn't hare at this stage, but we would
; start off with further cross-exadnation of Mr, Hofstadter. 8o
E I wanted to get the parties' views on that.

MR. FRLDMAN: No bjection from Miami 7alley.

MR, BARTH: £taff hae no objection, Mr. Bechhoefer.

MR. CONNER: Applicant has no objection.
MR, HEILE: The s&me.

CHAXRMAN BECEHOEFER: The Board has two prelimipary

Tonight we are going to holid further limited
appearance session from 7 to 3, I hope that «ll ths parties
who are present will help pevhaps keep the appearees -- have
| them restrained in their language, if that c°n be dore., I think
sone of the peopla the other aight went to excesses ia some of

their language -- some of there personal attacks on quite a few t

of the peopie here., I hope we could keep that ¢o a ninijmum
tonight. To the extent the parties could assist us, we 'would

321 03
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Any further prelininary matters before we start?
. . MR. FELDMAN: Yes, Your Honor. First, I have for

the Board cogies of the subpoena which we served and, in addition)

&

Iwc 1 1like te introduce to the Board and the other parties

|
. two new attorneys for Miami Valley whe will be entering their i
6 appearance right now. PFirst, Tawn Fichter, and theu Law i
7 Seilel. And they will be helping represen’ fiami Valley from ;
% Il now on and I have given copies to all thn parties and I have I
9 copies for the Board right now. ;
© CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Notices of appearance? %
n | MR, PELDIAN: Yes, notices of appearance. i
12 | CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Fina. l

. 13 I believe Mr. Conner was cross-examining Mr.

14 | Bofstadter and we want him to resume the stand, absent any
15 || other preliminary matters which parties wish to raise.
6 | whereupon,
17 EDWIN HOFSTADTER

|

18 || resumed the witness stand and, having bean previously duly sworn,
: z

19 || was examined and testifisd further as follows: |
20 CROSS~EXAMINATION

2i ‘ BY MR. CONSNER:

Q Mr. Hofstadter, do you have a copy of the transcript of

22
23 || last Pridey's proceedings with you?
24 A No, sir.

25

Q Could your counsel furnieh youone? I have some

321 055
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MR. BRIGHT: You can use mine if you like.
THE WITNESS: Thank you.
BY MR, CONNER:
Q Mr. Hofstadter, when we closed last Friday, I was
asking you about your testimony on the welds breaking. You had

testified that they break in a jagged manner; is that correct?

A Y‘.' sir. !
{
Q All welds fail in a jagged manner?
i
A I would say, as best as I can recollect, they cer-~

tainly don't break in a smooth mannor. In other words, it's a
degree of roughness, howavaer a person wouid describe it.

Q But they always break, as you stated, in a very
sharp, jagged manner? Is that your testimony?

A I would say -~ I can't recall seaing a broken weld
that didn't have some sharp edges; yes, sir.

Q I askad you about a jagged edge, not  bout a sharp
edge.

A wWhat is your definition of jagged, sir?

Q The word you used in your testimony, sir.

A Jagged means to me an irregular ~-- in other words,
it's not straight.

Q So all welds, then, break ia an irregular manner; is
that your testimony?

A I would say all tha welds I ever cbrerved that have

LYARR! 36
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{

1
broken have broker in an irr-gular manner; ves, sir. i
l

Q Okay. You tastified at page 1251 of thd tramscript, |

i
if you wan: to look at it, about cables kicking and jumping vhoni

energized. Do you recall that?

i

A Yes, sir. ;

Q Have you ever seen cables in a cable tray kick or ;
Jump? !
r

A I have never looked st cables in a cable tray where |

they would kick or Jjump, but I have sean cables and I have fe':
conduit where cables were in and I felt the conduit move from

the kick, yes, sir.

Q How high or how much of a movement would that be?
A How severe? Is that what vour question is?

Q Yes.
A The cables that I saw were not carrying too high a

currant. It was very noticeable, sir.
Q You mean they would junmp, say, six inches?
L I woul say. like it was coming down from the ceiling

i{ in a length of say 15 feet and out in the open -- yes, I would

say it would probably jump six inches.

!

t
Q Now have you ~- é
A That's opinion. f

|
Q Have you ever seer the Zimmer cables jump? :
A I really don't think any of your Zimmexr cables have

been energized, 80 ~~ they were not energized the day I was

321 037



- —— o —

10

11

12

14

15

17

i8

19

21

23

B

1346

there,

Q +« gather the answer to my question is you have n>t

G¢ sany Zimmot cables jump?

A No, sir.

Q How do you know t..2y were energized?

A I rather think that this iz ths reason for the hear
to £ind out.

Q Can you answer the question?

A No, sir; I do not knmow, sirx.

0 You don‘t know when you were out there for an hour

or hour and a half whethsr the cables you were looking at bad
current in them or not; is that correct?

A That is true.

Q Do you know, for example, that ths largest cable in
the Zimmer cable trays is 6600 volia?

2 I have no idea.

Q Now directing your attention to page 1282 of the
transcript, look at line 13. I want (o sen if you have
refreshed your recollection on any of vour charges of last week
and see if you remember ary specifics. There you talk about
gatting a welder certified properly. Do you sea that?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have any idea whe told you that?

A Sevaral people told me that. In other worde, do you |

have a particular person in mind? I reully don't understand

epuhint 521 03¢
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s
talked to the t¥adee school people and a magazine editcr. Have

You got the names of any other pecple in industry that you

talked to about that?

A I would say that to the best of my memory we talked

about this also with Mr. Unig and this was confirmed back to me

from Mx. Pratt who talked with quite a faw people, even the

Hobar% people at Troy, and the oas answer we got -- one of the

answers we got back consistently in a uniform manner from all

the people we talked with dealt with this recommended approach.

In other words, our procram ==

Q I believe you gaid Mr, Pratt was onecf them?

& Yes, sir,

Q e was your employee; is that right?

A Yas, sir.

Q And he was telling you about welding; is that right?

A He wasn't telling me about welding. We would review

together, in other words, what information we had gathered.

Q Now you say on the next page ~- it'‘s where you were

talking about having 1,000 houre per welder of training. Do

you see that at ths bottam of the page?

A Yes, sir.

Q You later said in your testimony it was about 1400
hours.

A Wait. I ssid that their complete walder program

involved 1400 hours.

321 03¢
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Q Now did they say that even gualified welders had to

A Please repeat tha question.

—————————a

MR, FRIDMAK: X object to the question unless he

qualifies when he needs this training,

THE WITNESS: Please repeat the quastion.

CHAIRMAN BECHHCOEFER: Could you repeat the question?
{Whereupon, the precedi: 3 question was read by the ropoctcr?
MR, PELDMAN: Dlafore they're qualified or after ‘
they're qualified?
TEE WITNESS: If the person is qualified, he doesn't
need the training.
BY MR. CONNER:
Q Al) right. ¥Now it is your testimony then that

Technichron or anybody olse did not say that qualified welders

needed thiz complete training program that you wers talking
about; is that correct?

B Now when we vay qualified welder, we ware speaking

e ——— - ——. T

of qualified welders in all aspects that would be qualified in |
all eight tests.

o} Now if a man were qualified im MIG steel horizontal,
would he need 1,000 hours of training.

A I would say no. If he had specialized and he only
had to pass one test, then the amount of training that he would |

require would be reduced by the amcunt that he needs,
321 U
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Q Would he nesed auy more training --
sr & Any more than what? !
:i Q To make stesel horizontal? ,
“ £ Any more thasn what? §
" Q Than he alrveady had. ;

2 He neels the training to the extent that he lacks tbc#

' . characteristic showing that he has quali’ied. |

Q Isn't it your feeling that all welders who worked
# for you must be gualified in all techniques of welding?

A According to the QC manual, that is the cendition

tha*t  4ld have prevailed,
W And this is the concept that permeates your entire

'a

"+, be's just asking him whet his -~ to characterize his entire

1 1

‘ ; *estimony, isn't it?

"
i MR, FELDMAN: Objection. That calls for an opinion.
i’

" If he wants to ask him what hie opinion is about what is

1
roqub:od for welders to be qualified, that's something; but if f
}

~tastimony, he can read it himself and make his c¢wn opinion.

, CHATWMAN BECEHOEFER: I think the queetion may be |
"

4 CW“. 7he cuestion is proper. I think the ..estion is just

—

: what ia the hasis for your tes%imony.

THE WITNESS: To answer your queastion, yes, I would

‘;.uy.in other words, if in the QC manual we state we do a

|
: l
Fcortdnthtng. thcnIboli«onnhoulddothatthuqtothcboqL:
. !
, of our ability. That's ay belief, ves. '
!
3

f 321 041
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Q Then shouldn’'t a welder be qualified in all
processes?
A I1f we go by what the amnual says .n its brcadest

interpretation, yes, I would say that is so.
Q How man -~ under the ASMbk code section 9, how
many welding processes arethere?
A There are many processes.
10, in fact,aren’'t there?

Yes, it could be 10, sir.

Q
A
Q How many types of metals are there?
A There are many types of --

Q 22, about, isnt that so?

A It could be.

How many tyes of filler rods are there?

There could be a filler rod for every metal, sir.
About 15 different basic filler rods, aren't there?

There could be. I don't know the exact number.

0 P O » ©

Now, is it vour testimony that to meet your
standards that you have used in your testimony that a welder
should be qualified ir all of these processes, all of these
metals and all of these different kinds of rods?

A No, sir. A man should be only qualified in
processes and materials and that ~- the p ocesses employed,
we'll say, by Huaky.

0 In other words, then, if 2 man inqualified in
MIG ste=] horizontal, vou still think he ought to be qualified

521 4L
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in all of the eight procasses that you have mentioned with the
steel and aluminum?

A For a reason 2 little bit different than what |

you may think, and that is that I know in praCtice the man
cannot stay and work in cone work centers, but there are assign
some otlhier work emters, and when they are assignad to other
work centers, it is in those instances when they need to be

qualified to do the work in the other work centers.

v

In other words, .f they stayed in one work center --
for example, if they stayed in 35, they would only need MIG,
but because of reasons that may come up, the man may move eith*
to work center four or 41.

0 But you, as his superviser, wouldn't allow a man
who was not qualified in aluminum, would vyou?
A I would have absolutely nothing to do with what

man worked whereae.

Q Then you were not the man supervising?
A No, sir.
Q You said last Friday, as I recall, that you were

in charge of all of the welders -- welder training?

A I vﬁa in charge of welder training, but I was not
in charce of assigning work to the welders; that was
production’'s regponsibility.

Q Okay. Yocuwouldn't have auything to do with
whether a man would be alle»2® to work in aluminum if he were

321 040
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not qualified in aluminum?

o Absclutely not,

Q And you didn't supervise to see if anybody was
improperly amployed?

A No, sir. Nc, sir.

Q Who d4idz

A The direct supervision was by, first, the man's
foreman.

Q Do you remember @ man's name?

A Well, as I recali, g=aking -- are vou speaking of
the Zimmer 4job in particular?

Q Any job.

A Oh, the Zimmer job, the foreman's name was
Mr, Waits.

Q Mr. Pratt had nothing to do with supervising
the welders, is that true?

A That is true.

Q All right. Directing your attention to page

1297 and 13206, look particularly at 1306; do you have it?
A I've got 1306.

Q Look at about 9 down to 17; I asked you about

the nawes of the individuals that you said were retested; do '

you see that?
A Yes, sir.

Q All right. Now, I asked you at some length if

321 044
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you could remember the names of tie individuals that you

said Mr. Lay told you had failed in the testing.

A

Q

A

>

> o

Q

weekend?

A

Q

Right.
S0 ==
I told you I didn't remember the names.

And since last Friday have you thought about this

Yes, I have.

Have you thought of the men’s names?

I really cannot recall the names,

pid *ou try to contact Mr. Pratt about this?
About this in particular?

No, sir.

Did you try to contact Mr. Pratt over the

I talked with Mr. Pratt.

Isn't it a fact you were waiting for him in

your care outside his office?

A
Q
A
C
A

Q

No, it isn't.

Where did you see Mr, Pratt?

At his house,

Were you sitting in your car when he drove up?
No, I wasn't,

Where were you?

MR. FELDMAN: Your Honor, I object to this line

”
-

3221 U‘:J
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of quest:oning. It's releant whether or not he saw Mr. Pratt,
but how he 25w Mr., Prati, I don't see the relevancy of this
at all,

I think this is a waste of the board's time.

MR. CONNER: This goes to the witness's credibility
in showing advice and prejudice and will be guite a bit of
this cross examination.

{(Board conferring.}

EJAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think credibility is a
vaid gquestion for us to -~ we have to address it, so I think
I will allow the questions for awhile anyway.

You may ask the -~ you may answer the question.

'

MR, FELDMAN: Could you have the reporter repeat
the guestion? I don't --

(The record was read as reqguested.)

THE WITNESS: I was in Cincinnati for that and
I was on my +way back from Cincinnati.

- BY MR. CONNER:

Q I asked you about where you talked to Mr. Pratt;

was it at his house?

A fes, sir,

Q Were you inside the house when he came home?

Lt No, sir., I was not inside the house when he
came home.

Q@  Where did you see him. 321 04¢
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A He was in tha house when I knocked on the door. |
And Mr. Pratt was in the house.
Q How long had you been there?
.\ I had not been there any time. T parked. I walked

from my parked car and knocked on the door and Mr. Pratt was |

there.

Q Now, had you seen Mr., Pratt any time prior to that

over the weekend?

A No, sir.

Q Only one time?

A Right.

Q Did Mr. Pratt ask you not to bother him anymore?
A No., he did not ask me that.

Q Hadn't you been trying to talk to Mr. Pratt

for several weeks prior to that time?

A No, I had not.

Q Did Mr., Pratt ask you not to call him anymore?

MR, FELDMAN: I object once more to this line

of questioning; unless Mr. Conner can proffer scme evidence
that he has to rebut these answers, I think it's totally
frrolovant as to credibility or anything and unless he can sayi
that he's talked with Mr. Pratt and knes this to be true
himself, I think that otherwise it's -~

MR. HEILER: Mr., Chairman, I would agree with

the objection of Miami Valley; I don't understand why we

521 04
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have to stand here and listen to priate conversations
between Mr. Pratt and Mr. Hofestadter. T know of no reason
why Mr, Hofstadter cannot discuss with Mr. Pratt any
matters related hereto.

But I don’t understand the meaning of it on

cross examination, unless Mr, Conner can cemonstrate for

us the connection, ; '
(Board conferrinu.} r

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I thipk yaaghould try to
connect up what you're trying tu drive at in terms of the ~-
what you're trying to show.

MR, CONNER: Are yeu sustaining the objection?

CHAIRMAN BBECHUOEFER: I'd like to find out
before I sstain it -- 1I'd want to find out what you're
driving at, what you're trying to show,

MR. CONNER: Mr, Pratt has been subpoenaed by the
intervencrs as a witness., I'm laying a foundation for
cross exanination of him and also laving a foundation as
to the credibility of Mr. Hofstadter, and certainly under the
rules of evidence, that's legitimate cross examination.

I didn't think the objections were worth responding
to.

(Board conferring.)

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think the witness may

answer the question. I don't know how long I'll let this

321 nAS
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line continue, but I think for awhile.

You may answer the question.

Objection overruled.

THE WITNESS: What was the guestion?

(The r~vord was read as requested.)

THE WITNESS: No, he did rot.

BY MR. CONNER:

Q Isn't it 2 fact that when you arrived at the Pratt

home, Mr. Pratt was not there?

MR. FELDMAN: Objection, vour Honor:; that's been
both asked and answered,

THE WITNESS: I told you ==

MR. FELDMAN: Wit, Mr. Hofstadter, for the d
board to rule.

{(Board conferring.)

CHAIRMAN BECHHOUEFEKR: I think that question has
been answered previously.

MR, CONNER: As long as the record is clear.

BY MR, CONNER:

Q Didn't you have a conversation with Mis. Pratt

prior to talking to Mr. Pratt?

A Yes, sir.

Q And didn't yvou wait a long time before Mr. Pratt
came home?

A No, I didn'z,
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Q pid Mrs, Pratt tell you anything about asking

you to leave?

A w0, sir.

Q Was Mrs. Pratt upset?

A I couldn't sav that she was upset?

Q pid she say anything to you about calling the
police?

A She did not.

MR, FELDMAN: Objection, your Honor; once more
this is totally irrel:vant; unless Mr. Conner can at least
profier that he has evidence to the contrary, then I see
no purpose in any further questioning along this line, as
to credibility or anything. Mr, Hofstadter's answers in

the negative o all these guetions, I think that should be

enough. f
MP., CONNER: The question has already been answaredi
MR, FELDMAN: I think he's answered that one.
BY MR. CONNER:
Q llow, Mr. Hofstadter, directing your attention

to your sworn testimony that you were asked to destroy

records about a retesting of men; do you recall it?

A Yea, sir.

Q You still don't remember who their names are?
A No, sir.

Q Do you remember whether these men worked on the

T SE—
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No, sir. I do no’. remember.
We're talking about these so-called retesting

in May through July or into July of 1978; is that

Right.

The Zimmer job was over by then, wasn't it?

It was over,

Was Junior Allen one of the men?

I really don’Lt know.

Was Donald Crutchen one of the men -- Crutcher?
I do not krow,

I'm going to read you these names and you just

it's any different; I don't want to take too

Tom Daniels?

I don't recall.

Lowell French?

I don't recall.

Mr. Grey?

I don't recall it.

Ken Howell?

I don't recall that,
Marcel dutton?

I don't recall that.
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Larry Linton?

I don’t recall that.
Larry Rose?

I don't recall,

Tim Williams?

I don't recall.

So that doasn't refresh your recollection in the

No, sir.
Were any other men testad at this time?

At -~ this was a program and the first step in

the program was to start off and to -~ to test every welder

so that we could see where he was, we'll say, in respect to th%

need for training.

The first two welders -- the first two welders that

were tested failed. and thece welders had a certification

where they had passed the test and were certified, and as a

result of taking this test, and 2 failure in the test, which

meant then they lost their certification and would have to

be -~ take additional tests to regain their certification.

» DO » O

Now, will you try to answer my question.

Yes, sir.

.

Were there any other men tested in this time period?

Yes, there were cthex popeople tested in this

time period, but not in this phase of the progra®

. | [, 2
wE 1 VAL
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Q Is it your testimony that these tests would
have involved one of the men whose names I read you -~ Or
two of the men, excuse me.

A t could have.

Q You don't know whether it's cone of this group,
two of the men in this group or somebody else?

A No, I do not,

Q Do you know the names of any other people that
may have been tested in this period?

A No, I do not.
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m Q Do you know what the retest involved?
as it MIG steel horizontal?

A I do not remember it, no, sir.
m Q You don't reamember anything wore about

hat one way nr the other?

=

A N0, I do not.

Q And you c¢idn't see the one or two pieces '

A No, and the reason for not seeing all of
this is I saw, I walked in, and Mr, Lay and Randy were
together, and I walked in to see =-=- thig was the day
they started. T walke. in to see how they were doing.
And between the two of them, I got the understanding, and|
accepted it, and I don't recall how, that the first two
men tested failed. And their question was, on the first
lstep of our program, we wers to retest all of the

welders that had .certification. That was the first

tep. And then these two failed, then Randy's question
[o me was should we continue with _his, And I said let
me see Fred and we will find cut where we go from here,
#hﬁt was the purpose of my seeing Pred, to find out

Lf we 3hould continue with the ratest >f the previously
certified welders.

I Q And you didn't even look at the paper?

A I saw enough evidence, we will say, either

i UJn |
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paper or tne parts, scuething convinced wa bayoad a doubt
wa will say tnat tne two wen failed., What it was exactly,
that was not tue problea. The problen was what do we doj
in other words, their ilxmediate nesd was for an answar as to
what do they continue to do.

Q Will you answer my guestion? Did you look at the
paper?

A I can't say spacifically I looked at tue paper,
or I looked at the piaces. I was satisfied by what I saw
and what they told me tiat the twe wen had failed the tast.

v} Lovk at paye 1316, lina 23. von't vou say there
“iL didn't even examnina the paper.®

A I can't rewawver exawmining the paper, no, sir,

If I had exawineu tihe paper, it is highly Jlikaly I would
have remamberxed the nawes. and like vou asked we oaforae,
have I thought how this occurred, I have tuougn' all week
over it. All I can tell you is taat whatever they saiu or
showed me convinced me that there was failure. dow wnat the
actual, what I szaw to couvince wa of tue failure I can't
remenbar.

Q §8 yau are changing your testiwony from last

Friday to this extent, is that correct?

A I am not chanying it. I am only I will say

explaining it.

Q2 You are not sure wnatner you looked at tae paper

J.JJ
or not then? 32 ‘
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“ I can't recall that ' saw the papar, no, sir.

¥ Vo you recall whetnar you took the paperx in to Mr.
Banta whan you talked wilth hiw?

A That I know I riid not do, I just weat-~ 'hen [ left
Mr. Lay and Randy, I left witn anothing.

Q All right. Mr. Banta didn't say aaythiny to you
when you went in to hia the first tima about destroyiany taa
papear, rignt?

“ A Tha*'s rigat.

¥ viher d'.d he 3 7 that?

A I want in to r, Bapta with a questioan, and tue
guestion was -~ I roportad tanat btne first two men tested
falled, and then I had a questi. . and that was snoulud Randy
and Jx. Lay continue r . the restesting.

¥ And then you said later you were out in the shop

or sometining, and iMr. Banta cama to you?

A I was in my cifica.

Q Who was in your office with you?

A There wasn't aaybody.

Q Mr, Lay wasn't thera?

W A Ho, air.
\ W idr, Banta wasn't thera?
h S o, &ir,
") ¥ou said at ore peint tha: vou had a conversation
ﬁ with Mr, Kepler from the HRC's Office of Inspection and
h Enforcemen®? 321 056
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A Yes, sir.

Q Avout the sides of the cablea trays?

A Yes,sir,

Q I thipk you said he told you that even with the
sides cn the trays, that thera was, and I quote, "a swall
wargin of safety left"?

A Yes, sir.

w Whan was thatr?

A That was in the Cinzinpati City Buildiny <. tebruary

Q Of what year?

A This year., Thét was in a conversatiosn witn Marylin
brosman and uyself, with Mr. Kepler, and some of the guastions
she asked and some of the guestions I asked.

Q9 You have a vivid recollection of that, even to tne
date and place?

A Because I rensenber through associatioan, sir.

v} That was about five woaths ago?

A Yas, sir,

v But you Jdo rot raweumber a siailar conversation you
had about tne job von sara rees=egible for with these two
men who failed the resretest about mouths ago, is tnat

esEpect?
A I renamber the pj;ortion which we will say which is

assential, to me was essantial, and the p’ “t that is essential

321 057
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was do we continus with the ratest of others or do wa not.
¥ You do not raramber the names of the two man

who were undar your supervision for training,is tnat correct?

A That's right.

9] By the way, d.d vou ever mconlight while you were

working for Husky? You know what I wgan by woonlighting-
don’t you?

A Yes.
Q Were you gainfully amploved by anybody else while
You wera employed at Husky?
MR. FELDIMAW: I object, your Honor, as to relevancy.
I don't see what this hasz to do with anything ragardiag
Zimmer .
CHAIRMAN BECHHOEIYER: Could you axplain the
relevance?
MR. CONNER: I don’t wish to telegraph . uy case.
It goas to the credibility of the witness and bias and
prejudice. And I have some wore quebtioaﬁ.
THE WITNESS: Yes == T
MR, FPEDLMAN: Wait, ir. Hcfstadtar.
CHAIRMAN BECHHUEFER: I believe he can ansver tne
question. I will see whare we are going. If it has any
relevance, I think his quastions can be coatinued. If not, I

will reconsider.

BY MR, CONNER:
¥ While you were euployed at Husky, were you gainfully

employed elsawhare, and vou started to say yes and you

521 05~
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started to say yes and you warae interrupted.
A Yes.
Q Who ware you gainfully euaployed by?
A I did different jobs for differant people of a
consulting nature.
Q Will you stete -- excuse wa. Finish your answer.
A I thought I answared that I did do soms consultiny

work for some diffaren: paoplea.

Q Please naue the paople .
A Ope that I can namne was merican Standara of
Mexico City.

Q What was that wozk?

A That involved a review of alterante or possible
alternate ways to manufacture different couponants.

Q Who elsa?

A 1 really can’t recall any other that I worked for

while at Huskey, outside of that ocne.
Q How about Augur Tool & bDia?
A Wall, I had workad for Augur oafter I laeft Husky .

Q ¥YOu didn't work for Augur while you were auployed

at Husky?
A Not to my kmowledgas, I can't rewemoer working at

Augur before or while I was a% lusky.

W Jhat work do you do for Augux?

S
e
~O
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MR, FELDUAJ: Objection, your donor. 1f he wasn't
working there while he was at lusky, I don't sea the
relevance of this either. How is it relevant what Mr.
Hofstadter has dane sipnce ha left Pusky in terms of his
enployment?

(Board conferring) .

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEPEH: I don't see any relevaucs
to his employment with Augur after hae left Husky. Therefore
I will uphold the objaction to that question.

BY MR, CORNER:

Q Mr, Hofstadtes, did you avar lst a contract fox
redrassing electrodes used iu resistance welding?

MR, FELLUMAN: Objection. Would you rapeat the
guastiop?
BY i, CONNER:

Q I will repeat it., Did you ever have anything to do
with letting a contract for Husky for radressing electrodes
for resistance welding?

A Yas, air, I was ipstrumeatal in seelng that soue
elactrodes ware sent to Augur for redressing, yes.

Q That is Augur Tool & Die?

A Yas, sir.

Q When did you arrangs that contract?

A

I really don't recall the axact date. va sent tips

to Augur for redrassiay saveral tines,

521 060
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Wwell, wihen wae the first tiwe that you recall?

A It could have been in 1976 cxr 1977.

Q Couléd it have been earlisr than that, ian *73 or

A I doubt it, sir,
Then you are sayiang in '76 oxr 77 you let a coatract

to Augur Tool & Die to work on the elactrodas?
A To redress tha tips, sir.
Q Is that what you do for Augur now?
A Ne, sir,
MR, FELOUMAN: Objection, your Honor. He nas
never testified he works for Auyur now,.

MR, BARTH: The guastions has baen answered, Sir.

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Ye&s, the gquastion has bean

answered.
BY MR, CONNEER:

Q Do you have in your howe the equipmant tc do
redressing of electrodes?
MR, PELDMAN: Objection, your Hopor, I don't see
the relevance of what My, Hofstadter has in his homs.
CHAIRMAN BECHEOEFER: Could you repaat your guestion?
BY 1R, CONNEE:

Q The gquastion was do you have in your homa the
equipment for vedrassing electrodas?

(Board conferring)
CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think that questicais

521 061
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THE WITNESS: Yes, 1 have & lathe at hone, yes, sir.
BY MR. COHNER:

Did you ever radress electrodes for Augur in your

Yes, I did.

And did you aver redress elactrodas for Augur priox
19782

No, sir,

Nevar?

No, sir.

Did you evar radress elactrodes for Augur anywhere

prior to August 19787

A

No, sir.

L~
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0 When did you do this work for Zmerican Standard?

A That would have been shortly after I started with
Jusky. I had some of that work at the time I started. I was
doing that before I started with Husky and & small amount of it
was uncompleted and I completed it.

Q And how long c¢id it take to f£finish the work?

A I really don't recall. When you say how long -- do
you mean like a month or do you mean how ==

Q However you can answer, Would it take a year?

A oh, no, no. It was complated in a relatively short
time. I would say 30 to 60 days. It was really some odds and
ends that had to be cleaned up.

Q Was your employer sware that you were doing thie
axtra work?

MR, FELDMAN: Objection, Your Homor. I don't see
how Mr. Hofstadter could know what the employer was aware of .,
find out what the employasr was aware of, why don't we ask the
employer? I don't think it's a proper question of Mr.
Hofstadter. By the way, Mr, Hofstadter, when I object, please
wait until the Board rules.

(Board confarring)

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: We will uphold the objaction,
but tha question might be rephrased. I think the guestion
cculd be rephrased. I will uphold the objection the way tha

question stands now.

521 063
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BY MR. CONNER:

Q Did you inform Husky that you were working for {
American Standard while you were working for Husky?

A I think at the time that I was interviewed Mr. Long
asked me about the availability and I axplained to him that X
had some work toc finish that I had started for American
Standard which I had to fipish, and then I said it would be dona
on Saturdays and Sundays and I could clean it up over a period
of time. I think that wag the agresment as I recall discussing
ic. Yes, he was aware that I bhad sone of that and I cleaned
it up and that was it.

Q Now when I first asked you the guestion about
working for other people, you talked about, yes, there were
pecple or something. Then you could only remember Amerlican
Standard. Who else did you work for while you were employed
at Huaky?

MR. FELDMAN: Objection, Youwr Honor. Wait, Mr.
Hofstadter. That's bean asked and answered.

MR. BARTH: Your HomOr, you have already ruled
previously on the objection that Mr. Conner may ask as to who
was employed by other people while working at Husky. The
questiocn was previously ruled as admissible.

CHAIRMON BECHHOEFPER: The gquestion iz admissible,
but the only thing I'm not sure of is whether it's already
beer answered. I think he may answer again. He may have
already besn asked. I'm not sure,

521 064
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THE WITNESS: I didn't work for anybody else except
dnerican Standard while 7 wasz at Husky.
BY MR. CONNER:

Q Nc one else?

A I certainly can't remembexr it if I did; no, sir. %o
the best of my memory, I did not.

Q Now you will recall tha letter we talked about that
you sent dated August 18, 197%, two weeks after you were laid
2£f at Husky, which is Exhibit 1 to the inspection report?

A Yes, sir,

Q Wers you satiasfied with the results of the investi-
gation conducted by thae NRC following that letter?

A No, sir.

Q In fact, you wrote a letter castigating the NRC
aftex the inspection was completed, didn't you?

MR. FELDMAN: Objection, Your Honor, to the
characterization of the letter.

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: TYou might rephrase the ques-
+ion.

BY MR. CONNER:

Q Mr. Hofstadter, did you write a letter to tha NRC
following the complation of the investigation?

A Yes, sir; X 4id.

Q And what did you say in that latter?

A I went in detzil outiining the reasons why I

521 065
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disagreed with them.

Q And you wera rather strong im your language, weran't
you?

A I would not say I was strong in my language. I
expressed my opinion. If that's being strong, then I was strong
Q Did you accept the result of the investigation?

A I accepted portions of it. The exception that I took
to it was the lack of dapth in certain arezs.
Q S0 you substituted your judguent for that of the
skilled investigators?
MR, FELDMAN: Objection.
MR. BARTH: Could we have the basis cf the objection?
CHAIRMAN BECHHOXFER: What's the basis of the
objection?
MR, FPELDMAN: I withdraw it.
THE WITNESS: I took exception to the report to the
fact that in areas where I felt they ware important they did
not go into the detail that X felt was necessary for a complete
investigation.

BY MR. CONNER:

Q Who did you write the letter tor

A To Mr. Keppiar,

Q You didn't write it to the chakman of the NRC?
A The only letter that I can recall writing was to

Mr. Keppler, sir,
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Q The reason you wrote tha letter of August 18, 1973
was because you were so0 nad a% belny fired by Husky, wasn't it?

A No, it was not.

Q But you waited some three to four years before making

the complaint to the NRC after you had first kmown about your

idea of what was wrong with Zimmer cable trays; isn't that

correct?

A You could Jook at it that way, but it would not sa
right.

Q Two weeks aftar you were fired you wrote a letter to

the PRIG complaining; right?

A Tha dates are right, yes.

Q And then the ¥RC investigated your complaint; isa't
that right?

A Yes, sir,

Q And you didn't like the results so you wrote a
letter complaining about the investigation. Isn't that right?
A I didn't write a letter complaining. I wrote a

letter outlining the reasons for the disagreement.

Q Isn't it a fact that you have filed a suit against
Husky, or a complaint, with the Department of Labor under the
Equal Employmant Opportunities law?

A I did not personally, but I am a party to that; ves,
sir .

Q Well, who was the plaintiff in that action?

321 06/
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Myself.

Nobody forced you to do it, did they?
No, sir.

Why did you file ic?

On advise of counsal.

You mean counsel came tc vou and told you to file

a complaint with the Department of Labor?

Detroit to

No, sir. I went and tal.ed to counsel.

Az a matter of fact, you had tc go all ths way to
find counsel, didn't you?

No, I didn't have to go to Dotroit to find counsel.
Is your counsel from Detroit?

Yes, sir, but that 4.dan't mean I had ¢to go to
find it.

Who suggested you go to Devroit?

My youngest son.

So you did go to Datroit to seek counsel?

Yes, air,

What are you complaining about; because ycu were

To my knowledge, there is nct a suit yet.

Q
A
Q
let go? 1Is that what you're complaining about in this suit?
A
Q

Did you file 2 complaint with the Department of

Yes, s.r.

And what did you complain about?

321 U6U
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A Age discrimimcion,

Q Is that why you wera let go by Husky?
A I have reason to believe that that entered into it;
yes, sir,

Q What were you told when you were let go by Busky?

2~ I was told that it was a reduction of force.

Q Did they say that had anything to dc with your age?
MR. FELDMAN: Objection, Your Honmor. I don't think

we have to litigate that ault in this proveeding., I think that

| Mr. Conner hag goitan what he wantad out of this and I think we

| can go on tu more productive areas,
| {Board conferring)

CHAIRMAN BECEHOEYER: I think that question goes a
little far., I will sustaia that cbiection.

BY MR. CONNER:

Q Mr., Hofstadter, when you were laid off, was anything
said to you about your competance?

A About what?

Q Your competencae?

A No, sir.

Q Now isn't it a fact that BHuasky has a policy whersby
wvhen somebody is laid off for a reduction in costs that they
retain their status as =1 employee for six months or longexr?

A ‘That i3 my understavding,

Q And isn't it a fact tha® you asked to be termina:ed

321 00
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from your job after six wonths after you ware laid off?

2 No, that is not a fact. When I was let go, Mr.
Parker said -~ I asked about the separation allowance and he
said the separation allowance would be paid s’x months after
your layoff lasts six months.

Q well, 414 you or did you wmot ask to be terminated so
you could get the separation allowance?
No, sir.
It happened automatically?

I never got the separation allowance, sir.

o » 0O P

Dié you have any conversation with anybody in "usky
after you left there on August 4, 19787
A Yes. One time Fred Banta called and asked me to

come to the plant, that Mr. Ring wanted to talk to me.

Q What did Mr. Ring want to talk to you about?

A Pred didn't say.

Q Did you talk to Mr. Ring?

A No, sir,

Q You didn't go?

A No, sir.

Q pid vou have any other conversation with anybody
at Husky?

A Not that I recall.

Q Now last weak we talked about Claiip Duncan. Do you
recall that?
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A Yes, sir.

Q I think you said you hired him as the person to
inspect the welds, as part of the QA program; is that correct?

A I hired ClaizsDuncan as an inspector.

Q Now is ClaimDuncan & good inspector?

A ClairgDuncan overall -- yes, Claig Duncan was a good
inspector.

Q And bhe has coatimned to inspect the welds and set up
the program for training other inspectors to inaspect welds, has
ha not?

A I would say in the area of welding inspection, no
weld inspection was performed and s0 I would not know Mr.

Clair Duncan'‘s zbility with respect to inspecting welds.

Q I'm sorry. Ycu hired him o inspect the welds aand
then you said he dida't inespect them?

A I never said we hirved him to inspect the welds. We
nired him as an inspector to psrform inspection work.

Did he perform inspection work?
Yes, sir.

But that did not involve any welds?
That is right.

o P © P ©O

What does Hueky do besldes welding?

A We have puuch press operations; we have drill press |

operations; we have krake operation -- press brake opsrations;

we have sheer operations; we have roll form operations.
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Q Now is that what Mr. Duncan inspected?

A We also have one other important part of it and that
is we have receiving inspection vhere the parts that are
purchased are checkad.

Q But it's your testimony that Mr. Duncan nevar
inspected any walds?

A Primarily I would say he did not, no, because all of

the other workd that he did did not lesave him much time left.
In fact, his inspection was only partial in so many areas and
that is why the inspection force was ~-- pascple were added to it
in order to do the work or the type of work or the amount of
work that should be done.

Q Now who works for Mr. Duncan?

IS I don't know the names of his inspectors. He had a
fairly high tarnover in his inspectors,

Q Was there a Mr., Deitrich who worked for My . Duncan?

A No, sir.

Q You don’t know the name of anybody, then; who worked
for ut. Duncan?

A I can’t recall their names; no, sir.

Q Do you know anybody at Husky who ever inspected
welding?

A I can't -~ right, I do not know of anybody who
inspected welding at Eueky.

Q Mr. Pratt never inspected any welding?
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A Now when I'm speaking of inspecting of walding, I
was speaking of people working for Mr. Duncan. Mr. Pratt
inspected welding; yes, sir,
Mr. Pratt inspected welding?
Yes, sir,

Was he a good inspactor?

¥ 0 P O

Yas, sirx.
Q I mean, you wouldn’'t doubt if he saw something and
okay'd it that it would be correct; is that right?

A If -- are you saying that he could do the job or he

‘ could not do the job?

Q Answer it any way you want to.

A Randy Pratt could tell gcod welds from bad wslds;
yes, sir,

Q You mean he lied about whether a wsld was good or
bad?

A No. There would ba no reason to.

Q Do you think he'd lie about whether a welder had
passed a qualification test?

A He wouldn't lie willingly; no, sir.

Q Do you think Mr, Pratt every falsely certified a
welding qualification test?

A We want through that the other day when we talked
about false -- in other words, there are degrees where people

will call something false. In other words, if something is

P ik | v i,
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done improperly, one parson will say that is false; another

person would say it is iumproper. 5¢ that would be a definition

of degree.
Q Did Mr. Pratt ever falsely certify a welder's test?
A I would say that Mr. Pratt certified some people

under direct onders.
Q Thea you're saying Mr. Pratt in fact falsely

certified a test. Is that its

A If you say following an oxder is false, then yes, it
was false.
Q He signed his name tc a false repoxrt?

A To a certification that was improper or improperly
performed.

Q Can you name che revwort that he falsely certified,
nane of the individual?
Not specifically.
Or tell when -~ can you tell anything about it?

Do you mean cone instance, for example?

o » ©O P

Please.

A Well, one instance would be, let's say, the Gladstone
reports where we got the Gladztone reports in from the second
test where the people were certified on the same day and than

on that very same day soma people were testad. On that parti-

cular day, because the cortification or the gualification of th1

proceas had aot been completed, the welds made by these people

|

|

321 074 ]
' !



13

17

1a

19

20

B

D

25

1383
that day were in reality omnly practice welds, but on those welds

that were good those practice weld pieces were considerad as
certification pieces and certification was issuved for those
people.

Q Then you're saying that there were scms tests given,
the so-called second steel test that Cladstone had, that Mr.
Pratt falsely certified; is that correct?

r: In the broadest sense, when you carry it that way,
yes, you would have to say that would be the case; yes, sir.

Q Now did Rick Ross inspect walds for Husky?

A Rick Ross was an inspector. I'm completely unaware
if he inspected welds.

Q Eow about Al Elkins?

A He also was an iaspector,

Q Were thase men good inspectoxrs?

A I would say that the familiarity that I had with
' them in the areas ‘n which I had coantuct in that with their
| work, yes; I would say thoy did a pretty good job.

Q Would they falsely caertify a recoxrd?

A I can't say they would or they woulda't. I don't

~chink:nymm: no, sir.

Q Are you familiar, for example, with J. Allen's
H teat for steel in the so-called sscond Gladstone test? Do you

remember that one?
A Not specificrily. I believe that he was one that
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passed the steel TIG,

Q

Mr. Witness, I here hand you a document entitled --

MR. FELDMAN: Mr. Comner, could vou show it to

counsel, please?

Q

MR, CONNER: Sure. As soon as I identify ict.
BY MR, CONNER:

wWhich is captioned Gladstone laboratories, marked

page 5 of 10, Husky Products, Inc. The welder's name is J.

Allen and it's dated November 11, 1974.

L » ©O ¥ ©O ¥

marked

» 0O » O P

Q

Would you exauine that, please?

Yes.

Tell me when you'ra finished.

I'm finished.

Okay. Is that document signed by Randolph Pratt?

Yes, it is.

And you will ncte on there that these 2-G test is
as unsatisfactory; correct?

Right. That would be a failure.

I beg your pardon?

That is a failure.

dow do you think Mr, Pratt lied about that one?

No, sir.

I here hand you a similar documnent marked page 5 of

10, signed by Mr. Randolph Pratt. Is that correct?

A

Well, now, weit a minute, May I answer this one tir#t?

521 076
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Q Counsel can ask you cuestions, Will you answer my
questions now?

MR, FELDMAN: Well, I think the witness has the
right to explain his answer if he wants to.

CHAIRMAN BECHOEFER: He may explain it, purely
explain his answer, but further questions you would have to
raise. If he wants to gpecifically explain his last answer he
can,

THE WITNERSS: Although -- on this report this shows
that the M~l, one was a failure and one was acceptable, but
this test -- this was oot a legitimate test in that the pro-~
cedure had not been qualifisd.

BY MR, CONNER:

Q How do you know the procedure had not been qua].:l.ﬂ.d?d

A Bacause on the documents which we obtained from
Gladstone, it shows the procedure cualification dates.

Q Now is that 2-G or 3-G that you say was not qualified?

A I would have to lock at the Gladstene shsats again,

Q Now is it your testimony that the procedure thers
marked as 2-G was not qualified?

A 2-G is horizental. I don't recall offhand which one

it wvas. One falled the qualification test.

Q I'm sorry ~- who failed?
A One failed ths qualification test.
Q I here hand you a similar document from Gladstone

321 077
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Laboratories marked as above, identified as page 3 of 10, and
ask you if this is not a welding procedure cgualification test?

A Yes.

Q Is that dated?

A 10-28.

Q And is that signed by Mr., Randolph Pratt?

A Yes, sir,

Q Doesn’t that show that the 2-C qualification test
was satisfactorily complated?
A Right.
Q Now do you think Mr, Pratt falsifisd that report?
A No, but I can explain ¢to you what is wrong between
the twe, now that you gave me the second piece of paper. It
was the vertical that failed the qualification test on 10-28 uﬂ{
that teset was repeated approximately ten days later and so the
fact that it failed, that meant that this particularly one hare,
this 3-G, was not ~- could not and should not have been certi-
fied,

Q Now again I'm asking you about --

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Mr, Conner, do you plan to
introduce these documents? The Board would fin' it easzier to
follow the questions if we had the documents.

MR, CONNER: Actually, I'm asking this witness about
his statement of Mr, Pratt falsifyving documents. At this

peint I don’'t ses that tha documents need be in evidence,

|
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although we're quite willing to do so. I dom't have the copies
yet.

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Do you have a copy that we
could look at when you'‘re asking the questions?

MR, CONNER: Yes.

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: That was our only point. It's
a little harxd to follow.

MR. CONNER: We have no objection to putting them in.
I don't know that the reports themselves at this point are of
any probative value. We certainly have no cbjection to the
Board seeing them.

CHAIRMAN BECEHOEFER: Our problem was seeing them
wvhile you were asking the questions.

MR, FELDMAN: Youf Honor, we have no objection to
taking a two-minute recess in order to cobtain them, if that's
helpful to the Board.

MR. CONNER: If learned counsel will go make copies
during the two-minute recess, that will be fine with us; but I
don't know where to make them in two minutes.

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Why don‘t we take a break at
this stage. lLet's be back ia 10 minutes.

3 MR, CONNER: There's no way we'll have copies by
then. I'll be glad to lat the Board examine tham.

MR. PELDMAN: I beliave on the sixth floor there's a
copy machine in the library.

{Recess)

-
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BY MR. CONNER:
Q Mr. Hofstadter, before the recess I had asked
you about these -~ rather, Mr. Randolph Pratt had falsified
the two documents that I showed you, one being a welder
procedure test and one being a welder qualification test.
Is that correct?
A Yes, sir.
Q And you had answered something about something
was wrong with the 2-G test. Now, isn't it a fact
that this document by Cladstone of the same heading and the
same forment, celled a "welding procedure qualification test,”
relates toc the test number 2-G? -
MR, PELDMAN: Mr. Conner, could you tell us what -~
could you identify that docunent?
MR. CONNER: Let me show it to counsel,
(Counsel distributing documents.)
MR. FELDMAN: 1Is that page 1 --

BY MR. CONNCR:

Q Just to make sure that -- I said that was page 1
of 2.
(Pause.)
A Yes.
Q Yes?
Is that your answar?
A Are you asking -~ let me repeat what I'm answering;

I'm answering this is & satisfactory procedure qualification

521 (gl
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Q For the one designated 2-G, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q All right.

A This ue is marked 2~-G, which is vertical.

Q Let me see.

A 3-G.

Q Does that show that 3-C was satisfactorily
passed?

A Yes, sir,

Q Now, did Mr. Randolph Pratt falsify that record?

A This one is proper, sir.

MR, CONNER: If the board please, all of the
documents received from Gladstone in this period and «sk him
the same question: I will identify them by the date at the
bottom, but so everybedy will know what we're doing, you
can examine these if you wish.

{Counsel distributing documents.)

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Mr, Conner, I do have a
question: the procedure qualification document tat I saw
during the recess had a different date at the bottom than
at the top, and are vou now goiny to refer only to the date
at the bottom?

The document I saw had an Octuber 28 date on
top and a November )1 date on the bottom. I want to know

which dates now you're going to be referring to.

D
37y
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MR. CONNER: Well, now as I understand the facts,
these tests in general were conducted by Gladstone over this
period. Some tests were given on 19/28, I assame, and 11/6
for another.

But my questions relate to the certification by
Mr. Randolph Pratt and the witness's testimony that he
falsely certified thesa reports. That is the purposc of the
cross examination., That's why I sav the reports themselves
we don't see as evidence because when Mr. Pratt comes in under
the sukvoena we will ask him which ones of these he lied
about and we'll see who's telling the truth,

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Okay. Proceed.

{Pause.,

BY MR. CONNER:

Q Okay, Mr. Hofstadter -~

Would the board like to examine these first?

(No response.)

BY MR. CONNER:

Q Mr, Hofstadter, T here show you a document also
by Gladstone Laboratories tou Husky Products, Inc., this
one dated Noember 11 ~~ this one certifie( November 11, 1974
and identified as page 1 of 10,
And this is a welding proucedure qualification

test.
Would you examine that, please.
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(Counsel handing documents to witnees,)
A Yes. This is TIC aluminum horizontal.
Q And is that signed by Mr. Pratt?
A Yes, si..
Q Did he falsify that document?
A No, sir. This one -~ this one is in order and
evervthing is proper.
Q I here show you a document certified November 11,

1874, identified as a welding procedure qualification test,
page 2 of 10 -- yes, 2 of 10, two attachment showing pictures
of the welds,

{(Counsel handing documents to witness.)

2 This is TIG aluminum vertical, and this looks
satisfactory also,.

Q Did Mr, Pratt sign that?

A This one is satisfactory, y.., sir.

(¢! Did Mr. Pratt falsely certify this?

A This is properly certified.

Q I here hrnd you & similar document identified

as page 4 of 10, a welding procedure qualification test and
certified November 11, 1974,

(Counsel handing documents to witness.)

A This is a vertical MIC st:eel. This is a failure.
Q Is that signed by Mr, Pratt?
A This is signad by Mr. Pratt, but in reading what

~
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he has signed here, it says, "We certify the statements in ‘
this as being correct,"” so there is no certification, welder'sz
certification.

This cannct be made, say, on the failure.

Q Did Mr. Pratct falsely certify that document?

A He did not falsely certify the document. {
Q Did he lie in affixing his name to that document?

A No, sir. No, sir. ?
Q Y here show you & similar document identified as :

page 5 of 10, a welder's performance qualification test on i
J. Allen, certified on November 11, 1974. :
(Counsel handing document to witnegs.)

A This is a -~ this one is a performance test, and
these are certified and they ~- the problem with these
is certification was given to the men based on this z=d tuis
cannot be done on the same day because the procedure had not
been qualified.

Q Are you saying that the ASME code requires that
2 procedure be qualified on cone day and that a welder
pariormance test cannot be done on that same day?

A Because you would not -- the test is not tc bhe
dons gntil the procedure has been qualified, and there was ;
no way that you would kuow whether the procedure qualified

|

that day.

Q Isn't it a fact, sir, that under the ASME code
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that when the welder that properly gualifies in procedure
also becomes qualified for performance in that same test --

A Higs -~ where he qualifies, make# the qualifying
plece, he need not take the performance test, ves, sir.
Q Then you are changing your testimony; it can

be done on the same day. Ir fact, it can be done at the

gsame time, can't 1t? :

A On that man that made the qualification piece,

he -~ if he made the gqualificatbn piece for the procedure and

he is successful, he need not take the performance test
when the performance test is given.

Q Now, is it £ill your testimony, though, that the
next welder who wants Lo take a performance test has to wait

a day or two or three before he can take it?

A The -- that is the proper way, yes, sir.
Q Is that what {* ASME code requies?
A It says that the gqualification myst be -- in

other worils, the qualification must be ~- tha process has
to be qualified first,

) Isn't the fact that a parson can take performance
test and even if the procedure would be qualified, say, a
day later or a week later, that he can still pass the
performance test if the bend test and so forth is prepared
thereafter and before he is certified as having been gualified?

A It is considered -~ in other words, when a man
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takes the test before the procedure has been qualified, that
is considered a practice test, and I think if you would go
Back in the testimony of Mr. Banta, he outlined that in
conlid;rnn;e detail, that thesa2 test then made before the
procedure had been qualified, they became, rather, practice

tests. And that's in the record.

Q Now, Mr. Hofstadter, maybe we can save a little
tize ~-

A I'm in agreement with that because that is right.

Q Mr. Hofstadter, I am going to hand you four

documents, all welder performance qualificaticn tests, all
dated November 11, 1974, except the last one. Strike that,

Y will hand you three pieces of paper, all
identified as welder performance gqualification tests, pages
7 of 10, 8 of 10, 9 of 10, respectively, all dated November 11
1974 on Mr. Rose, Mr, dowell, and a second one on Mr. Howell,
respectively, and ask you to identify those.

(Counsel handing documents to witness.)

A Okay. The same answer would apply on thess 28 on

the previous, that these -- these constitute roughly only
a practice test. These are not & certification test.
5 Q Doesn't Mr. Randolph Pratt's name appear down

there under the certification sentence?

A Yes, sir.
Q Are you saying that he falsified his signature?
A I'm not saying he certified -- he falsely put this

521 086
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what ‘'‘m saying -~ what became wrong was the time that we
did this, we followed -- we got this back from Gladstone,
and we thouah this was proper.

After we got the ASME book and we found out in
the ASME book that we had really committed a technical
violation and that the tests -- the performance tests
should not have been made wntil after the procedures had been
qualified.

At that time, we raised the guestion: ehould these
people be retested, anrd we got back the answer that, no,
We're not going to do it over. We're going to use it as is.

At that point, if something we had determined --
let's say it was wronc ~- at that point, it becomes, we'll
say, false, we'll say, when you find out it is.

Q Are you saying ~--

A It was not false the day he signed it, because
to the best of his knowledoge he felt that this was proper.

Q Are you saying that that is a false certification
on each of those threa documents?

A It 1s false if you continue to use it afterwards,

after you have found out that it was improperly done to begin

with,
Q Now, those are dated November 11, 19747
A Yes, sir.
Q And you're saving the individual men, the two

321 08/ L2
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men named on there were not properly qualified on November
11, 19742

A Based on the fact that the -- the weld procedure had

not been qualifisl, yes, sir. i

Q THen you're saying that Mr. Pratt falsely
certified on those three documents?

A Not on the day he signed it; on the day he
gigned it, he felt that what he was doing was proper.

Q Is it a false certification or not?

A It becomes -~ it becomes false if somebody det.rninep
that if you find ouvt something you did the day you did it you
thought you were doing it right; then later you find out that
it is wrong and you let the wrong continue, then some people
would say, yes, that becomes -- that is false from that
point on.

0 Okay, these are the three then which you mean
that Mr. Randolph Pratt falsely certified?

A If you accept it, t.e explanation I gave, ves.

Q Now, to corplate the record, I here hand you a
document of the same typs, a welder performance gqualification
test on J. Allen, dated November 19, 1974 and mark page
2 of 2, signed by Mr. Pratt; is that correct?

(Counsel handing documents tc witness.)
n Well, I'd like to see -- where is page 1 of this?

CHATRMAN BECHHOEFER: I couldn't hsay --
no i)
32 ‘l Yo u
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THE WITNESE: I'd like to see 1 of 2 of the
sanme,
MR, CONNER: 1 of 2 is the second document that
I showed you, accerding to my information earlier.
(Counsel handing document to witness.)
THE WITNESE: This was attached to this?

BY MR. COHNER:

Q That's my understanding.
A Okay. Okay.
Now, for these tests -~ these were run -~ if

this was attached to this and the date of the test wvas

11/6 of both of these, thic date isn't shown on these.

Q That's true.

A Tha date is shown over here.

Q That's alsc truae.

A Now, this is MIG gqualification test, the first

one. There's only twe. This is vertical, and this is a
repeat of a failure on the 10/28 test where it was a failure.
Q You've already ideatified the first one you're
talking about there earlier?

A Yes, sir.

Q I'm asking you about the second document you're
holding, the one marked page 2 of 2.
A Yeg, okay.

Q Now, is the document marked 2 of 2 signed by

NG
uo,
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Randolph Pratte?
A Yes, sir.
Q Is that a false certification?
A This one -~ this would be satisfactory. This

one would be satisfactory because this one was taken -~ the
test -- that's why the date is important because this one
was -- the test was administered after the procedure had been

qualified. This is a good one.

Q Okay, that is not falsely certified, then?
A No, sir, naither one of these.
Q | Now, I here show you another document, a welder

pcxformanpp gqualification test 6n D. Garner, marked page 10 of
1q which #ilnoither dated or sighed. _ ’

A : Well, on these that ir 10 of 10. The date on
the'fiiht -- these were as & package. The date on the first

one, 1 of 1, is the date, and I think you'll find that's

10/24.
Q Well, it's not signed, though, is it?
A No.
Q It's not certified, in other words?
A This was a complete -~
Q But it's not signed by Mr. Pratt?
A Right.
Q Now, do these documents that you have just

examined comprise all of the test results that were given to
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Husky by Gladstone Laboratories?

A No, sir.
0 ¥What other documents are there?
A The similar ones that were conducted in the

tests in August.

Q Okay, now thig is -~ ccrrect me if I'm wrong --
these are the tests on stesl an? aluminum conducted by
Gladstone at the beginning of tﬁ? program in 1974, as you
have testified; is that right? =

A In October and November.

Q All right. And these are both on steel and
aluminum; is that correct?

A Yes.

Q And this iz what you referred to as the second
test; is that correct?

A Yes.

Q These are the ones you said Mr. Randolph Pratt
falsely certified, the three --

A In varying deorees, based on the fact that the
procedure -- the tests were administered before the
procedure had been cualified.

Q And that is reflected in the three documents
marked respectively 7 of 106, 8 of 10, and 9 of 10, all
certified November 11, 1974 by Randdph Fratt?

A Yes, sir.

3211
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Q And these are the only ocnes, these documents
that you say are falsely ceriified; is that correct?
A Yes, sir.

MR, CONKNER: If the beoard please, we will be
happy to provide copies of these as exhibits for the
record, but at this point we don't wish to offer them in
evidence because at this point I don't believe they’re of
any probitive value; when we see Mr. Pratt they may be.

(Board conferring.) |

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Thé board would like to have
these documents put into the record. We won't roquire
you to have coples at this #ime, but tﬁa board would like
to have you put them in as an exhibit,

MR. CONNER: May I suggesc --

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: From a temporal atandpoint,
I don't care if you hand them toc the reporter at this
moment .

MR. CONNER: I was going to suggest that wa have eoTio:
made in the order they're in the record and we'll mark them
as Exhibit 2-A through whatever may be, and simply provide
copies to everyone after the noon recess,

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Any of the parties object
to this?

(Ne response.)

This sounds fine to me, soc -- well, later you could
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then have them put into the record.

Is Exhibit 2 still correct? Do not the applicants

have «-
MR. COMNER: I think it's three coming up.
CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I think it's three.
MR. CONNER: We'll check that.
CHATIRMAN BECHHOEFEER: Right.
(Board conferring.)
BY MR. CONKER:

Q Returning to the last colloquy, Mr. Hofstadter,

you had said something about after the test program was well

underway, you got a copy of sectoin 9 of the ASME code; do

you reca ' it?

A Yes, sir.

Q Is that what you said?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you mean you as the person responsible for

this program hadn't even read the ASME code at the beginning?
A That is right.
When this program started -- this program started
when Mr. Ehaus and Mr, Barry Schuster and -- and the
first that I was brousht intc it was Barry Schuster had
contacted Gladstone and he turned over to me requirements
of what we had to do, where we had to meet, and a number

of the -~ the status of hi: discussions with Gladstone,
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as to their competency to handle these tests and we thought
when we star#l out that this was more of a formality

than it later turned out to be.

Q And when 4id Mr. Fhaus have this conversatin
with you?
A He didn't have the convarsation with me, He

had a conversation with Mr. Schuster, and it was after he
left that Barry went over -- Mr. Schuster went over with
me those things applicable ¢oc me to carry out --

Q Mr. Schuster told you about what was in the ASME
code, is that it?

A I don't recall him saying that; I recall -~ the
principal thing I recall him saying was that we would have
to have our welders certiflied, and that Gladstone had the
expertise and the egerience in conducting the tests to
get our welders certified.

Q THis was -~ do you know whether or not
Mr. Schuster had ever read the ASME code section 9 prior to
this conversation you had with him sometime in November of
'747?

A I would say very likely not, unlessz he read it
through Mr. Ehaus, who may have had it. But when questions
came up and we . decided tc get a little bit more information
as to what we really were involved with, we then decided

we would get the ASME hook and go throuch it ourselves ¢ 4
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see what exactly was our involvement.

Q You really don't know to what extent Mr, Schuster
was familiar with the ASME code, section 9, prior tb this
conversation, then?

A No, sir.

Q Gdng back to the guestion earlier, you said
that you did not have any conversation or talk to anybody
at Husky except cn one occasion after you left in August of
1978; is that correct?

A I ran into Randy Pratt in the department store

one day, I thir - in October or November, sir.

321 095
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Q Rid you have any convarsation with anybody about

your peing laid off or your severance apd your Lermination?

A Not that I can recall.
Q Did you write auny lattars about your termination?
A The only letter thet I sent was to the attornay

in Detroit, sir.

Q You rewmamber vary vividly having a conversation with

Mr. Kepler in City Hall here on February 8 and 9, is that

{ right?

A Yes, sir.

Q DO you remembar sarding a latter about two moanths
ago asking for your tsrmipation or sevarence pay, uatad
April 4, 1979, to Husky?

A Yes, sir,

Q Why didan't you mentiop that in response to my
last question?

A ‘Yould you ~sepest that quastions and I will
sea. I didn't interpret the question to includs that, -
in other words, Yes.

Q You did write that latter?

A Yes, I did. I think I stated that previously.
Q Did you write any other letters or communications

to Husky about your termination and sev.rence of August

19787
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A No, not as I venember, no, sir.

Q That lettar you sent Lwo months 2ygo and you now
remembear, right?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now on page 1335 of the trapscript -~ do you have

A Yes.

Q You said ore nan worked 40 straight hours to pass

| ona test. Do you remember that?

A Yas, ‘.

Q And you idant.fied that man as Marvin Brock. 1s
that correct?

a Yes,

Q When was that?

A I really den't recall exactly whan it L
can recall the «circumstance. I would thiank thy ... in
August or September of ‘75, Tune resson I can remewver it is
because Mr. Uhrig came in and worked with him for a week.

He had a week's vacation coming and he said he could cowe ..
and work. I had to check with Harcy if we could h va Hr,
Uhrig come in, because Mr. Uhrig charged us $150 a day.‘

And he said let's bring Johm in that week and let's have

hiw work with Marvin and Jupior and see if we can gat those

two cartified and than see whara we go from thaere.

8o the reason that I reamamber it is bucause in thet week

321 0%/



DB3

0t it

& R ¥ B

o

e —

1406

cur objective was to get iarvin and Junior both certiried.
And we mapaged only to get Marvin certified, so that is all
wa got for the weak.

G Didn't you say at ome point that that test was
on August 26?7

A I didn*" say that. Mr, Baanta said that.

Q Ars you telling me that ir, Brock was working oa |
= ing this test for tha week pricr to him taking the test?

A Did I say =~ would you repeat the question?

o ¥You said that he workad for 40 straighnt hours, !
continuous astraiuht hours, to pass one test. That is at 1335,
line 3 and 10.

A Right,

Q Was that in the week prior to his taking the test?

A As bast I can recall, in other words, Johan Uhrig
worked with him starting on Honday, and each day, Moanday,
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, and it is ny undarstanding
that late on Friday he finally welded cpe piece which passed
the test.

Q How do you know ha Look 40 straight hours, working,
Practicing, for the tast?

A Bacause John Uhrig wae with him the full weak.

Q Did you watch hin? Or is thie based on what Mr.

Uhrig told jyou?

A Several times each day duxing the day I would see
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H” John, and I weuld sea John at the aand of the day. So, in
rtnor words, I was aware that it was going on day aftar day.
Q Isr't it a fact that Mr. Uhrig only worked oam
Faturdlys’

a THis is what weckes this one diffarent is that Joho
%hti, came i1 on a wesk of his vacation and did this for us.
Q Okay.

A Ordinarily, you are right, ordiparily John caue

ip other tiumaes and worked on Saturdays for us, yes, sir.

Q Isn't it a i<t that in the period prior to ’aking

the test on August 2%, 1975, that Mr., Brock in fact was

working on producing welds, in production, for 8 to 10 to 12
hours a day?
A Yas, sir. He was a welder. That was his work.

9] But your testimony was ha was also practicinyg during
this same time?

A It is my understanding, in other words, that he and
« Uhrig did nothing but concantrate on attempting to secure
a satisfactory test piece.
Q Ara vou telling me that Mr, Brock was practicing
and doing production welding at the same tima?

A No, sir, I am pot saying that. I am saying that

that was done that week was training and practice and welding

Futh Mr. Uhrig ghere to tnn.bqstwof my knowledga the only work

rpf test pieces. 121 099
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Q And you are saying then that Mr, Brock could not
have worked on productisr for the 40 straight hours prior
to taking the test, is that correct?

A There is the possibility that he may have done
some production in there, whare the foreman needed a part
and they may have stopped the practice work and welded
& part or several parts. Thare may have been an intarruption
like that. I would ba completely unawar of it.

g How wany 1w0urs 2 day ..oes a welder pormally work om
production?

A  Normally it is eight hours a day. But now |
Occasiopally when work schedules are up they sometimes work
ten hours a day.

Q Could he work a 16 or 20~hour day?

A I don't recall anybody-- I really don't recall
any welder ever working 16 hours,#ir,

Q Aad you don't recall Mr. Brock doing that?

A No, sir, I do not.

¥ Then it is your testimopy that it woudd have been
impossible for ix. Brock to have bsen working fulltime on
production weldiag the weak prior to taking the tast, becausa,
in your words, he was working 40 straight hours,coatinucus uouxﬁ.

to pass one tast. Is that your testimony?

A To the best of my knowledga, that was the only

work that ha did thet wesek, as far as I know, sir. Unless

~
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there weare some assigamants brought in %o him by his foreman
that I was unaware of.

MR, CONFER: We have no further recrosss at this
point.

CHAIRMAN BECHMOBFER: Dcaes the staff have recross?

MR. BARTH: A faw short questions.

BY R, BARTH:

Q Mr, Hofstadter, coul! you look at page 1225 in
your transcript of the 22 of June, 19792 I zefsr you to
linas 10 and 11,

From your testimony it seems to me you show
considerable familiarity with the records of qualifying
pProcesses for weiding and gualifying welders. Is that
correct, sir?

A To some degrea, yes. sir,

Q is Husky a large physical concarn? Thinking of
square footage of the offices, is this a big place?

A It is approximately 80,000 sguara feet.

g Are you familiar wiht the types of records they
kept of the work that they do?

A To a degrea, yes.
Q To the degree that vou know what tests ware
v

given to walders, what tests were made upon welding processaes,

and to what degrae weras thera records of welds that were

D
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A On an onyoing basis?

Q Answer any way you wish,

A I can explain that. From the time that this
started, shortly after the weld program started and we

found out we had the bad walds and we were working with thas

4elders on the training, Randy Pratt and mycelf would go
out intoc the shop at periods roughly two to three moaths apart |
and we would usually go beck into shipping and we would look
at the welds in general to ses if thare was a general
noticeable improvement or any general change. We did this,
this was ongeing for four years., And on coma of thase
inspections when we would see particualrly bad parts,

they ware very noticeablae, we would‘t}xat'always get hold

of Harry Wong and bring him out. He would then get hold of

it as we could., in an affort to try to improve the quality.

Now one reason the last time I can recall going
out was in March of last year and instead of taking Harzy
out, I took Fred out. Opn this particular instance thers
was some of the worst alumipum welds 1 have ever sean.

We want throuch the sama procadure on that and that was

that we brought Mr. Duncan out and showed his people and

what the quastion was., That work want on for a pericd, as
we checked later, for three days. It was not == in other

i
]
words, the question was why did nobody see that aNd it went on~-
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Q That was not the question, Tha gquestion was
your familiarity with rocords,

A YOu asked about my familiarity with inspection of
welds, and I am trying ‘0 explain my familiarity with it
and what work I &ic in it,

So after we weni through the usual procedure, and

I raised a question there ageipn, sald that we at least should

withhold the earnings of the people that made tbesa terrible

walds. And the answer I got Lack latsr was that it was

done too long ago, that wo couldn't take their mopey away from

than,

Q Waa this terrible walding recorded ~an paper in
any kind of way?

A No, sir,

9 This was all oral discussion? There ar no

graphic records that thers were bad welds?
A No, sir.
Q You stated at the baginning of your response "We
found vut we had bad welds." WHo is "wa"?
A Wa would be inclusive of averybody at Husky
that had been involved io any raesporsibility for weldinyg.
Q Fine. Name than.,

A It would start frow the top on down, in othar

wordg, as their responsibilities varied. In othar words,

“&..-—‘

auld be ==
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Q I didn't catch the name.

A Harry Wong. He was the Production Managar, and
he would be probably the mosi vitally concerned.

Q Let's start wita Harry, sir. How did he find out
that thers were bad welds?

A Through my repgorts to him,
So you found out bafore he found out?
Yes, sir.

How did you . find out there were bad welds?

PO P ©

As we started this waldsr certification program,
ip trying to get the welders certified, we found out then
how bad our welds were., Prior o that we were in common
agreamant, and when I say we, evarybody at Huskey to the
bast of my knowledge felt that we were making good welds.

Q Zow does the piace of paper demonstrat a bad
wald, sir?

A How does what?

Q A piace of papar demopnstrate a bad weld?

A The piece of paper itself wouldan't. Something on
the piece of paper might.

Q who found a bad weld at Husky? One aan, one weld,
on the Zimmer project, sir,

A I am pot awaras that anybody found any bad walds at

Husky Products =-
Q 8ir, would you like to reccansider voar testimoay,

[
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| quote "We found out we had bad welds." Wwould you likae

| to reconsider that?

A This is not in respsct ==

Q Wil you please answer would you liks to reconsidar
your testimoay, sir? Y¥You can make speaches on solebody

elsa's tims, not mine.

the quality of our welds left something to ba desired. S50

doas that answer your guestion?

e Who found out and vhat weld? And in what way
was the quality impaired? YOou can take any one of the
thres questions, sir.

A After wa got the Gladstone tasts back, tha most
dscisive factor in convipcing us that we had a problam was
Mr, Spievack's report. Tha only quastiom in lMr. Spievack's
report was we will say a guestion of sevarity. In othsr
words, from critical to wa will say a little lass than
critical.

Q 8ir, did Mr. Spievack look at a record and write
or a pieca of papar "Thaere is a bad weld,” bearing in mind
you have testified thara are ... .iittel £900xGs Sow of bod

walds? You found out through Mr, Spievack's report

thare was a bad weld., Ifyou could put this togethar for me I

would appreaciata it.
A Are you talking about cne spacific weld? What 2

321 105
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am talking about is just walding in general.

Q I am not, I am talkipg about your testimony.

2 Wheat?

Q I am talking about your tastimony, sir, "vWe found
out we had bad welds.® How did you find out? Through Mr.
Spievack's raport. Fine. !Mr, Spievack's report is graphic.
But your earlier testimopy was there was 20 graphic showing
bed walds. Whera is ths record of a bad weld? WHo saw a
bad wald? Pind me a bad weld, pleass, sir?

A We found out:priwarily through the tests,

when we had so many weld tasts wade and we had so many

that the welds leave something tc be desired,

Q What production piece failed tha test, sir?

A Wall, wa will say ve had differenct examples. Ve
had an example, we have had problems, we will say, customner
complaints, where the customsr -- and this is possibly the
most severe -~ whera the customar got a whole truckload of
material and probably 60 to 70 percant of it fell apart on
a4 shipmant of say 120 miles.

Q Was that CGLE or Kaiser cr the Zimwer project, sir?

A No, but you askad me if we knew if we had
bad walds and when we have a truckload of parts that the

walds all break, on a shipment of 140 miles, itis obvicus

321 100
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you say then Lot you would think maybe you had a problem
with bad welds?

Q 8ir, you and your coumsel can play games with
each other and finally =ona Lo the conclusion we are talking
about Zimmar, cable tirays and steal cabie travs.

Now lat's forgyet somebody else. Pland me a bad wald
on Zimmer work by Hus: ' I want vou %0 support your
testimony., Who found a ad wsld and how was this noticed to
the world?

A I don't think I have aver testified that I
perscnally saw a bad weld on Zimmsr,

Q The testimony was “We found out we had bad welds.®
I want to know who the “wa® is and what the bad weld is,
or elee I want you to retract your testimony, I don't
care which,

A What page ara you talking about now? 1225?2

Q No, sir, the previocus testimony on this cross.
Your first answar,

MR, PELDMAN: Y~ur Hopor, I object., I think Mr.
Hofstadcer answered wha: he naant by that, If that is what
Mr, Barth wants to know,I think thaet has already beean
raswered. I think right now g are getting into badgering
the witness,

MR, BARTH: I submit, sir, to ask ths witnase

to support his testimony is not badgering him,
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THE WITNES: I am pot talking of bad weids =-

MR, PELDMAN: Mr, Hofstadter, please wait.

MR, BARTH: WwWould you please pot address the witrass,

counseal.

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: I thinpnk the witness can

answer more specifically with respect to Ziamer, which is what

I believa he is baing asked, Objection overruled.
THE WITNESS: T do pot have specific knowladga of
bad walds on steel welds for Zimmar. But now I do have
more specific knowladje and have sean bad welds on aluminun
that was sant to Zimmar,
BY YR, BARTH:
Q That is not involved, sir. We will skip aluminum
at the moment, sir.
To your knowledge <did anyone at Husky make
inspactions of the welds on the work f£or Zimmer?
A Not To my knowledge, no, sir,
Q Have you been present throughout these hearings,
and when Mr. Banta testified?
A Yes, 3ir.
Q Did you hear Wr. Banta testify that they had
made inspections of the walds and they had made inspection
of welds after thay had beaeser galvanized?
A Your question, as I understood it, was was I aware

that inspectiocus were made. And I said no, I was pot aware

(\’_\
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that inspection was mada,

MR, BARTH: Your Honor, X ask ths rsporter to
read my question and that you order the witaess to answar.
We will be hare forever otherwise. I am patiant.

(Quastion read)

THE WITNESS: Yas, I he.rd that,

BY MR, BARTH:

Q Then Mr. Bantz wouid be committing perjury, zince
he was under ocath when he nada that statansat, to the best
of your knowledge?

A Yes, sir., If those inspections were made, all I
an saying is I wae unaware thev wars mada.

Q Sir, I direct your attantion now to page 1306 of

the trenscript which you have in your hand, line 9, where

there is tho statement That two welders were tested in '78

and failed, and lost their certification. Are you looking
at that page, six?

A 1306, What lina?

Q Very close o 2, 9 and 10,

A Okay. Line 9.

Q Sir, if a weldar has a certification, and takes
apother test and fails, is it your testimony he tharaby

also loses hin cartification?

A I vould say that if a man we will say is tested and

321 109
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fails the test, the tast is to determine his qualifications.

S0 if a man fails to pass a test, it dewonstrates he lacks

That is fine. Now answer the question.

What was the specific question?

That is my undarstanding, sir.

That is the way you iaterpret the ASHE Code?

qualifications,

Q

A
(Question read)
THE WITNESS:
¥ MR. BARTH:

Q

A Yes, sir.
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Q And thie ocourresd sonetins in the period of Hay
through July 1978, the two welders who were tested couldn't
pasa?

A That was in Jane of 1974.

Q Thank you, 3ir. And are the recorde of those two
men that Mr. Banta told you to deep—six their paperwork; is
that correct, sir? That's on page 1207, lines 18 and 19.

A Yes, sir,

4] Iz it pot a fact that three NRC inspectors from the
Chicago office of the Inspection Eanforcement came to your home
in September three months after the failure 4nd the dsep~
sixing of the reccoxrda?

They were at my house in September, yes.
Do you recall how many?
How many what?

Inspeztors?

» © » O ¥

I think there waere -- wall, there were a total of
three peoplea.

Do you see any of those people in this room, sirc?
Yes, sir; Mr., Westcott and Mr, Vandel.

Would the othar man be Mr. Postar?

» © » ©O

I don't see hir,
Q He's uot in the room, but would the other man be
Mr. Foster?

A Yes, sir.

-
p—

321 11

e ee—— v——"  ————

——ty

——— . y——————



R ——

16

17

18

19

21

24

25

1420

Q Sir, is it not a fact that at the conclusion of the
meeting Mr, Foster asked, "Is there anything else you know }
about. that Husky did which was wrong or would lead one to
conclude mistrust in their work?” Or words to that genoral

effect?

A Something similar to that; yves, sir.
Q And at that point did you inform Mr. Poster about t.hog
|

deep-sixing by Husky of thasc records? |

A I don't recall saying that at that point; no, sir; I
don't,
Q 1m't it a fact thut you answered Mr. Poster by

saying, "No, no; there is nothing that I know about,” or words
to that general effect?

A No, that wouldn't bs the case because the firet
meeting when they were there I had been working out sowa, wa'll
say, like detail explanation of the welding non-conformance, nndj
when he left I told him that I would finish that out and send
it to him so that they could use it. Then he also told me that
he would send me a 10 CFR 50 so that I covld mark it up in the
areas in which I was saying that non-compliance ocecurred. 5o I
completed that portion that dealt with the welding and szent it
to him and he sent me tha section of 10 CFR and I filled that
out. and I sent it back to .im.

Q Sir, have you ever informed anybcdy at the NRC, either

in Washington or the Chicago offine, prior to thestatement on

M
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page 1206 in the tramscript for 22 June 1572 that Fred :=nta

had ordered the deep-sixing of records which would show they had

unqualified inspectors -- ungualified welders?

A What page are we talking about? ‘
Q 1306. Did you ever tell this to NRC before last :
veek? |
A I may not have becausge it may not -~ it may not =-- 1f.

could not or it possibly did not occur to me at that tise. I |

really don't know. |

Qe By the way, in June 1978, is it not a fact that all
the Zimmer work had been performed by Husky?

X Yes, it is.

Q In regard to the Zimmer project, which is th2 only
one with which I'm concerned, how manytests would a welder be
required under the ASME code to take in order to perform the
Zinmer work? |

A You mean the minimnm number?

Q I don't know. Answer it your own way.

A Well, wait. There were aifferent parts on Zimmer so

different parts would require different welding. If we
limit our talk, we'll say, to the three piece side rails, we
could say there a man could pass either a vertical or hori-
zontal, MIG or TIG, and he would be satisfactorily qualified
with a minimum of qualification necessary.

Q In actual realty at the work benches, were aay of
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of those curved pieces vercically welded by Husky?
A Were they vertically welded?
C Yes, sir.
A I would say not.
Q Is it not a fact that they were laid down on the

table and welded either lLorizontally or flat?

A It would be sither horizontal or flat. In one
welder's case, one welder lik:d to work sitting down, so in his
cagse I'm sure he would have walded thea horizontally.

Q What is the difference hetween horizontal and flat
welding, sir?

A Flat is when the wsld is placed on the top -- in
other words, at the flat point, and the weld ie on the top and
the man is standing up and the man welds his welds o2n a
flat plane. lorizontally, the man could be starding cr sitting,
but that is welding in this way sideways from left to right fron
the side. .

|

Q Sir, if I would suggest to you the difference might
be the angle of rise of the piece up to 45 degrees, would that
sound like an improper suggestion to you?

A Yes., What you're saying there, in other woris, if
it's 45 degrwes;, it could be half horizontal Qnd half vertical.
I think as soon as it leaves the plane of being, we'll say,
within about 10 degrees of being horizontal, I'm reasonably

sure it then becowes vertical when vou're in that in-between

category which would be 45 degre=es, it would he half of each.
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Q Do you get this feeling of confidence from your
study of the ASME code?
A No. Common sense tells me that.
Q Well, in fact, at the work benches at Husky. all

the straight raceways vhich were electrically machine welded
and the TICG welde on the fittinus, were done in either a flat
or horizontal poasition. Iz that not coxrect, sir?

A I already agraad with chat. You're right.

¥ And on steel for TIG., 50 how many tests did you
have to pasa in order te qualify to do this work, sir?

A That's a repeat of your guestion on steel on TIG; if
he passed either the horizontal or ths vertical.

Q We have eliminated the vertical., I didn‘t maean to
interrupt vour ancwer,

A To do what yoi're saying, then, he would have ko pasﬁ

the horizontal because tnen he coulé weld horizontal or flat.

0 We have a difference in numberz,. Is that one test?
A One test.
Q Cne test., Sir, how could this w-lder fail a majority

of tests required to perform adeguately his function for Ziamer
if there's only one test and either he puszses it or he dcesn’t?
How does the woxd "majority"” have anvthing to do with this?

A I was speaking ~- vou're taking the context, we'll
say, like the minimum weld test. I'm going by the Husiy

manual which said all welding -~ all is all-inclusive -- would
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be to Section IX and it would be by certified welders.
Q What is the maximum number of tests he is required
to pass in order to work upon the Zimmer work project, sir? Is

it not one?

A Yes, sir.

Q The minimum is cne”

A Right.

0 So in this case, they are synonymous. low could he

fail the majority of the tests required to do the work on 2immer

since there’'s only one test involved?

A Only one test involved un a straight piece side
rail, sir.

Q That presents a guestion?

A There were other pisces of welding.

Q How can he fail a majority of tests when the number

of tests is one?

A He can't. He can't.

Q Thank you. I call your attention to yoiu™ inswer on
page 555, line 22.

A I don't have a 555.

Q I do0, sir. What position was - welder at Huskv for

the Zimmer project allowed to weld in for which he was aot

qualified?

A What line are we talking about here?

Q It's a flat question, sir. If you want the question
reread =--
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A You told me to turnm to page 555,
Q I don't believe I did, sir. If I did; I beg your
pardon.
A I'm at pag> 555.
Q There's a pending cuestion.

MR. BARTH: Psrhaps the reporter would read the
guestion and we could gat an answer and keep on with our
usgal alacrity.

{(Whereupon, the question was read by the reporter)

THE WITNESS: Offhand, I would have to go tlvrough
the records and see, buat I would think -- in fact, I know thac
at times it was ~- Marvia Brock and Junior Allen were not
cualified.

MR. FELDMAN: Pernaps ithe Board could direct the
witness to move the microphone closer.,

THE WITHESS: Two welders that welded on the three
rail pieces were actually not certified as they should have
bean.

DR. HOOPER: Did you name them?

THE WITHNESS: Harvin Brock and Junior Allen. That's
beesn conceded in Mr. Banta's testimony.

BY MR, BARTH:

Q S8ir, how do the welds parformed by Husky increase thﬁ

danger of fire at the Ziwmer plant?

A I would say that they increase the danger of a2 fire. |
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What I would say is they increase the possibility of the risk
of fire causing loss of control through loss of the cakles --
control of the cables ultimately.

Q Sir, we have been discussing these cables. Let me

show you & piuvture and ask you to identify it for the record.

A Ckay. It's :ctually upsidedown.
Q What ic it a picture of?
A It has all the appearances of some things I saw at

Zimmer. It's upsidedowrn.
Q {5 it not a picture of cable trays?
A Yes.
MR. FELDMAN: Your Honor, could you ask Mr, Barth
toc stop questioning while we look at the picture?
CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Yes. Wait until the counsel
looks at the picture. Could we get +o see cne, too?
MR, BARTH: Yes.
BY MR. BARTH:
Q Are the curved sections in that picture, sir,

approximating the curved sections of the cardboard model?

A I belisve there arz some in there similar to that;
Yes, gir.
Q I believe you testified that you were laid off in

August 1978; is that coryect?
A Yes, sir.
Q Did you not thereafter have a conversation with

Claire Duncan? 32; ] ! ;
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A Yes, sir.

Q And you had no other conversations with the Husky
People about your pay, your taxes, your termination, your
medical benefits ~- anything? You rever talked to anybody
thereafter except meetini one of the gentlemen in the department|

store one day?

A Now wait, you =aid Hueky, and most of my contacts
were with Norwalk in regard -~ because I kept up my insurance.
0 Did you contact them about your taxes, your tax

forms?
A No, sixr. They gent them in the mail right aiter

Christmas or right after the first of the vear.

MR. BARTH: I have no further questions of this
witness, Mr. CHairman.

CHAIRMAN BECHHOSFER: At thie point I think we will
break for lunch and we will resume the further cross after
lunch. Let's be back about 1:30.

(Luncheon Recass)
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AFTERROON SESSION

(1:38 p.m.)‘

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Back on the reccrd. Before

resuing Mr. HoBtadter's cross examination, tne board would
like -~ the board would like to read out two guestions which
we would like the parties to answer, but specifically ve
have in mind the applicant and the staff,

These relate to the Appendix I matter that we
discussed last week. I think we mentioned that wa would
have some questions.

They read this way -~ and although I have then
written out, 1 will give them to the reporter so that he
can get them in the record ~- but I will read them.

1. With respuct to the cost-lenefit balance
contemplated by 10 CFR Part 50, Appendix I, Section II. D,
the Board wishes to be advised whethar scheduling of
releases from non-continuous sources (i.e., the mechanicel
vacuum pump and the dry well purge) coulé effect reductions
in man-rem and/or man-thyroid-rem dose to the population
reasonably expect to bae within 50 wmiles of the reactor. In
this context populaticn includes but is not limited to
school children; transients should be included. 3y
schedulino of releases, che Boavrd has in mind:

a. time: day/night for the dry well purca
and variation of ¢ey~ (e.g., weekends/we kdays/sasacas) for

bath the dry well purge and the coperation of thg)?acngical

Ly LEu
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vacuum pump. In other words, in this analysis the
parties should take into account the ~umber of pecple at
various directions and distances from the plant site
at night versus the day and on weekends versus week davs.

And b: wind direction: whether the foregoing
releases should be cocrdinated with wind direction and nr
velocity.

The second question is: if a reduction in
population dose may be achieved by one or more of the
scheduling methods references above, either alone or in
combination, the Board wishes to be furthex apprised of “he
cost thereof;in doing an estimate with respect to dry
well purge, the parties may wieh to segregate purges
which may be rescheduled with little or no difficulty or
expense from those where greater difficulty or expense is
entailed.

Wow, I will give this to the reporter sc that
he will get it exactly in the transcript. We have no tinme
schedule in mind. We do not anticipate that the answers o
this will be forthcoming this wek . :s0 that this will be
a4 matter that will be taken up at a later time.

I will discuss scheduling of this later ir. the
Proceedings, later this week.

Now, this question ~- or related to this cuestion

pPotentially is -- on Priday Mr. Woliver mentioned that he
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might request a further subpoena.

The board wishes to be advised whether this is
so, and if so, we would like vou to state what you zxpect
to prove and -- or whether vou still have the desire to
request a subpoena. Ve think it is relevant to what we've
just read out, and we anticipate that if we should desire
your witness to be called, this would probably ncot ocour
this week.

It would occur at whatever later time we cons.der
this other matter.

MR. WOLIVER: I did make reference to issuing
a further subpoena; specifically, cubpoena a meteorclogist
or a climatolgist expoert who would analyze the methodology
used in the FSAR which went irtoc the development of the
windrose study at the Zimmer site.

This cculd be related to your two questions that
you provided here, ancd upon that I agree with the board
that probably we s iould wait until a later date to decide
whether or not to bring in an expart.

Presumably, 1f these questions are answered, I
would assume the parties would have an opportun.ity to cross
examiny whatever evidence is offered in the answars.

Would that be correct?

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Yewu.

MR. WOLIVER: Cc I feel our -~ probably bringing

. ———— S A S — et S e e . e . G, . A Nt B0 .
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david4 I the expert in now would probably not be the best time

. Z |l situation.

(<

CHAIRMAN 3ECHHOEFER: So I take it at this

. 4 time you do not request s subvoena for your witness?

o

MR. WOLIVER: As long as we could recerve the

& right to bring in the witness at a2 later date, that's corraect.

7 CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Let's hear from Mr. Connaer.

8 b MR. CONNER: Your Honor, we object to this. Tais

2 ' hearing is scheduled to dispose of, among cther things,

10 % contention six and Mr., Woliver isz simply betting on the

1 || game.

12 E 3 Tie talked about gettring a witness; he obviocusly
. i3 doesn't have a witness. He obviously doesn't have cne that

14 is qualified in the zrea and one that has not done his

homework.

6 So we defin.tely object to in effect opening

17 discovary on -- while Mr. Woliver goes searching arcunrd

18 trying to find a witness who might know something. We believe
i3 that he has to abide bv the rules and that was that this

20 hearing would be on contention six and in this two week

27 || period.

Now, if he can't do it, he has no right to come

in now and say, *I want more time; maybe I can find

g B

w
i‘:

something.”

He's had time. Fe's had years. Dr. Fankhauser

N
L&)
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has been in this case for eight years. So he shouldn't

e T U —,

be allowed to do that now. And I don't think it has
anything to deo with the two questions the board asked. {
CHAIRMAN BEChH&EFBR: Only insofar as they relate
to the same general Appendix I matter, but I agree with you:
the proposed witness would not he specifically relating to thei
questions the board had asked. |
MR. CONNER: The FSAR, all of this meteorclogical |
data has been in for years, ané it's too late now for
Mr. Woliver to ccme in and say, "I want to see if I can ‘
find somebody to read the data and I want to delay the :
case and delay this contention; 1I°1]1 see if I can Eind }
somebody . " i
I just thirk that’e totally improper and would ¢
object to it.
MR, WOLIVER: I may have misled you. If that
is what Mr. Conner gleanad from my statement; I have |
conuvacted meteordoéi;ts an T “+we one with me working

right now “ho would serve as an expert witness., I just

think that the timing of presenting the witness this week
would not be best in light of tha questions and in light
of the way this hearing is going.

I think this hearing is going to run through this

week and to bring in cne exvert sometime this weak probably

P ——

wouldn't be ~- would 1ot help the board in its determination,
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particulgrly in light of the two questions that you
providgad.

{

§ MR. BARTH: Mr. Bechhoefer, staff is flatly

H
opposed to the attempt €0 go out and put on a further direct

case on contention six. Th9s thing has ) .en hanging around
for years. That FSAR has been filed for years. This is no
time, the 24th of June. to start looking for direct
testimony, six.

What a mockery of the rule that provides for
14 days -~

MR. WOLIVER: 1I'm afraid that maybe again
Mr. Barth did not glean what I said; this would not be
direct testimony. This would be rebuttal to the testimony
already presented.

DR. HOOPER: Mr. Woliver, whet was it that in
the testimony that you found it was necessary to rebut?
Is i* some specific thing that was given in the testimony
at this hearing that you wish to rebut, some specific item?

MR. WOLIVER: VYes, an here is where I will get
vague beczuse it may go beyond that in analyzing the
methodology.

But one specific area was the fact that -- and
this is ~~ I'm proffering what I've been advised from
other meteorologists, dat a two year windrose study is

not statistically significant to develop an average for

A Y A < - S A AN SRS
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future wind patterns. Thac's one area. |
And another area would be the fact that when

this study was developed -~ and I could be wrong here -- but

it's my believe that the 480 coocling tower was not built

at that time. That could also have a factor at -- in the

in&ediate area of the windrose -~ the wind patterns.

Iy —

DR. HOOPER: 1I'11l say it a little bit aifferently,
Mr. Woliver: do youfind something that is inadequate used
by the applicant as spelled out in the reg guides? Now
that tells the appiicant what he should do and they are in

the FSAR.

S ST S ey s

Now, this would Le the basis for bringing in

someone if there is scomething there which has come up %o

—

your attention but not something that has been there all

PR VS ——

the time.
Mow, that's the sort of thing we would like tc

know: what deviations -~ what are the deviations from

the reg guides which tell the staff and ths applicant how
to proceed ‘n this general area. That would be the kind

of information that we would like to have in bringing in anoth

"

witness.

MR. WOLIVER: Okay. I don't think I would be able
to state that it constitutes a variation from the regalatory
guide at this time, yvour Honor.

MR, CONM®R: I would like the record to reflect

e A St oums st ans i

the reg guide, the NRC Regqulatory Guide, 1.23, states in

521 1
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pertinent part: "A minimum amount of mateorologicai jatsa
needed for siting evaluation is considered to be that
amount of datz gathered on a continusus basis for
representatives at consecutive 12 mon*h periods; +wo
full annual cycles of iata are desirable."”

Now, our record shows tv~ full years of data
from March of '72 through March of '74. 1In addition,
there's much later in additionmal data in the FSAR. Aqd
for this to be brought up now, as if it's something new aad
significant, is wrong.

And I don't know who all of these meteorologists
are, but they're obviously not familiar with the reg guide
which has stood the test of time for lo these many years.

In any eveni, there's no showing why a subpoena
wald be necessary for witnesses. If he's consulting a
meteoroloyist for an expert, there's no indication a

subpoena is required,

D — e A P AL S - S e S e P S A IO A B el
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1 MR, WOLIVER: That's true. A subpcena would nct be
i . 2 || required per se.
[ 3 {Board conferring)
| . 4 | CHAIRMAN BECHHONFER: I think we will hold your

| S || request in abeyance and I night say that unlesg you could show
| 6 || there was something specifically amiss in the way ths ragulatory

7 |l guides have been filed or not filed, it's unlikely that we

1

l 8 || would call for the witnesses at this time. Sc you would have

|

J » %3 3

l 9 | to make some sort of showing such as Mr. Conner taliked about. 1
!
I

10 || @0 think that is in crder at this relatively late stags of the

| 11 |! game.

% 12 MR. WOLIVBR: I understand. Would we be limited to
E . 13 || haring o make that showing by Friday?

; 14 CAJAIRMAN BECEHOEFER: No, but you would be required

is || to make a showing something is wrong in the evidence we have
16 || already got and somethlry very specif’:, something that might
17 |} change the result reached or the conclusions reached by the

18 || meteorologists.

19 W MR. WOLIVER: Part of cur problem was our inability
20 || to cross-examine any witnesses that had the expertiee in

21 metaeorology who could sxpla‘s and possibly allay our coucerns

'i . 22 || for the metbodology in the tests.
i 23 | CHAIRMAN BECHHOBFER: I believe the methodology is

24 || 9iven in the regulatory guide.

.i 25 MR. WOLIVER: Okav. Well, ¥ will sc infcrm the

| 321 128
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Poard or tha parties if we are able to develop that.

CHAIRMAN BECHHOEFER: Okay.

MR. WOLIVER: Thank vou,

. CHAIRMAN BECHEOEFER: The other matter that the
Board wanted to raise concerns another one of Dr. Fankhausecr's
coatentions, contention 5. 1In the Federal Register of Friday,
June 15, the Commission published what we term an interim final
rule effecuive July 1€, which in effect requires certain plans
for routing from a safety standpoint, both a routing ard
gridance ¢f shipment of spent fuei. I think we have a motion
for summary disposition which we have not acted uporn ard which
we deferrad because of the so-called Three Mile Island trial,
but with this nev rule which will be an effective rule -~ the
page on which it occure is 44 Federal Register 34466. That's
the 15th of June. In view of this, I wanted %o inquire whether
the Applicants would wish to withdraw thelir summary disposition
motion on that contention because I would say that since the
contenticn scates that no plan exists and I think we heéeve no
showing 2 plan does exist, if we granted summary disposition
it would have to go for the Intervenors at this ~tage in view
of these new regulations.

MR. CCNNER: Mr. Chairman, we will examine tha rule
and then make an appropriate motioa thet may be necessary. I
don‘t think we can respond to you directly until we have seen

what the rule is.
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CHAIRMAN BECIHOEFER: We only call ycur attenticn to
it if you weren't aware ¢f it ard the other part.es' attention
o the issuance of this new rule which is effective July leé.
It's open for comment, kut after the fact comment. So the rule
becomes effective subjsct to change. It appears to impose
responsibilities both on carriers and cn licensees.

MR. CONNER: Once again, after we have seen it --
I'm not sure from what you've said it har anything to do with
this contention, but, as I say, T haven': seen it yet.

THAYRMEN BECHHOEFER: The contertion says vou don't
have a plan and this says vou have to have : plan.

MR, CONNER: well, if you want me to argue with you
in a vacuun I will, but -=-

CHAIRMAN BECHIOFFER: I don't. I'm just calling
your attention to a new Commission rule which I believe will
govern this contention or will be applicable to this contention
in any event.

T think it's Mr. Woliver's turn for further cross-
examinatiou.

“R. WOLIVER: I don't have any ruestions at this time

CHAIRMAN BECHHOFFLR: Okay. Mr. Heile.
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1 i| Whereupon,

e RN W RS - -

. 2 ELWIN HOFSTADTER
| 3| resumed the witnessstant and, having been previously duly sworn,
| . 4 | wvas examined and testified further as follows:

CROSS~-EXAMINATION (Cont'd)

o
=

| 5 BY MR. HEILE:
| 7 J Q Mr. Hofstadter, at some point during the testimony
| 8 || you indicated that -~ let's sse if I've got this right -~ the

!
iissue was raised about performance of qualification tasts prior

w

10 || to establishing the gqualificatcion procedure. Correct m2 if I
11 || mischaracterize anything here. And it was my understaniing ia
12 || your testimony that you stated that vou were told to geo ahead
. 13 {l and use the gualification of these particular welders oa a part
14 |{ at the same time as a qualification procedure was being
| 15 || established. 1Is that correct?

16 A Yee, except -~ in other words, the weldiny procedure
| l7&ﬂitself has to be gualifisd and by gqualification means it has to
E 1g || be tested in two respa:ts. It has to pass the bend tes: and it
: 10 il has to pass the tensile test and then that is the procedure

20 |l which ocutlines how the test is to be done specifically in decail

21 Then that test then is administered to the other people and when

those people then have a successful piece in their performance

%
R

1 23 || test then they then can be certifiad,

&
2

Q But am I corract in characterizing your earl:isr

testimony that they were doing both at the same time?

]
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m A Yes. When Gl.adstone came in -- in fact, every time

when Gladstone came in, to my knowledoe, we did procedural

welding and test weldino simultaneously, and that is contrar
to the ASME.

Q Now was that dene puresuant to instruction from
somebody else from Husky Products to you?

A No. That was done, we'll say, by Gladston znd, in
other words, at that time Husky had no knowledge that that was
“ not proper.

Q What is the value of attempting to test a welder to

see if he can qualify when you have not yet sstablished quali-

fication procedure, if you know?

A In substance, it really means if the welder did &
test at that time it really bscomes just a practice test. In
other words, it should rct be used as a certifying test.

Q Is it possible that if you're attempting to qualify
a procedure and a welder has trouble with the test piece and
he's also using that as his cwi. test that you might change the
procedure to make it eacier for the welder if you're dcing both
at the same tima?

A Well, he has paramesters in which he can operate =9,
in other words, there's =-- a possible llluetration vmuld be his
rqamperage setting could le in the range £ 120 to .39. It could

!Ahe that he was welding at 150 and his plece went bad ard then he

rewelds and then goes tc & little lower amperage and goas &

te

littl lower. -
@ slow 321 17)
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“ Q Could his performance during the process of his test,

T which is also as you indicated simultanecus with the gualifica-

tion of the test procedure itself. does his performance on that

test dictate how the qualificatio: test would be formulated?

piece is passed and it then becomes qualified and then :hat

means that because prior to that it is just a, we'll say, li'e
a planned .rocedures and once it is testad tlen it becomas a
H permanent procedure.
o OCkay. And your testimony todayiz that when that was
w'going on ~~ let me ask you this. Did you question that”

A No. 7Tc¢ be honest with you, we were not smar: enough
to realize that could be wrong.

9, Now yvou had some conversations, I assume, with Mr.
Randy Pratt concerning the welds being performed by Husky at
the time, let's say at the tine of the first Gladstone ezt. 1Is

that correct?

came in and this was all new to us.
Q Did you ever discuss with Mr. Pratt your concerns

over the welds at any tise during your employment with Husky

Products?
h A That was a coastanc subject; yes, sir,
Q Could you give me some indication of the nature of

A Yes, sir, because, in other words, until the procedurp

=

;

A No. We had no question at that time because Gladatont:

#.what statuents you made to Mr. Pratt?

el
ol
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MR. CONNER: Object to that, Your Honor. This was
asked and answered on direct a long time ago, vesterday -- or
iﬂlast FPriday.

MR. HEILE: I could be in error. I just doan't
H'rem::mber his characterization of the discussions he had with
Mr. Pratt concerning the welds,

i THE WITHESS: There were many discussions ia many
areas is the best way to dascribe that.

BY MR. HEILRE:

Q Let me be ver, sgpecific then.

MR. HEILE: WVould you like me to go on at this
point, Your Honor?

CHAIRMAN BECHHOUEFER: Why don't you go on.

RY MR. HEILE:

w Q I will be specific. Did you and Mr. Pratt sver
discuss the issue concerning the order or the alleged order from
Mzx. Banta to destroy the records of those two weldasrs that
apparently were not passing the cectification?

ﬂ“ - A I don't recall any discussion on it becauge as& the
day in question as that occurred -- in other words, it sccurred
as a result of Randy reporting a situation to me and having a
question and his question being, in other words, after testing
the first two welders, his guestion then was, shall we continue

'lto test the others. So he needed an answer to that question and

that was the purpose of my s=2eing Mr. Banta in regard ga;getting

320




T ————— - — - ————

s W »N

10

1"

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

B

2 8 B

1443

an answer on that score.

Q Since that time, nave you had occasion to discuss
this issue with Mr. Prattc?

A No.

Q Were theare any other similar situations invelvirg
vour employment witch Husky Products with respect to records
that somecne sugeested to either destroy or eliminate involving
cercification of welders?

A Wo, sir.

MR. HEILE: That's all. Thank you.
BCOARD EXAMINATION
BY MR. 3RIGHT:

Q Mr., Hofstadter, I juat have a ccuple things and they
are for clarification really very little substantive akout them.
I want to get it clear. Ya your perscnal knowledge, except
for the two people who have been ideutified by a report frocm
the Staff, do you know of any opmration on the Zimmer cable
trays that was carried out by an unqualified person?

A No, sir.

Q You mada a statement that there wasn't any inspection
records and this is a little strange, even for aon~category I
equipment for a nuclear job. Well, I guess the way to phrase
it is, do vou know that there are no inspection reports or are
you not aware of if :here are inspection reports?

A There are inspection reports but the problen with
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the inspection reports is, we’ll say, in relation to a specific
part you cannot tie down a speacific part to a specific man and
this became highly important, we'll say, when we had bad parts

Iand we would try to take the ncentive away fxom the persons
that welded the parts. 2o we would try to track it down who
welded the part and in almost every case I think with either
one exception I know of and possibly two, in the full length
of time I was there, that was the orly times we could take

T incentive earnings away pecause we couldn't, we'll say,
positively determine who welded ths part.

w Now when you reached into a man's pocket am! you
take money away from him, vou're getting into a very sensitive
area and you'd better have 100 percent positive proof and ws

tried several times, ‘well say with proof that was 99.-

with the bad parts, we never could pin it down. That was the
times, we'll say, when we had the most experience with the

inspection records and the inadeguacy of them.

percent positive and we had to withdraw.
Q Okay. So then your statement is -~
7. I would say, based on that and with those e<jeriences
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Q But inspection records do exist?

A Yes, to a dagres, yas, they do.

W Fins. Thaank you.

BY DR, HOOPER:

) Mr. Hofstadter, I guess I didn't quite understand
tha firs tday exactly what your job at Husky is. Can you tall
me a little bit wore about it? I doa't understand your
responsibiities very well.

A Well, a more descriptive title would be Manaygar

of Manufacturing Lngineering and tnat was conceraed wita
all of the areas ianvolved with this, say estimating on

new work, and providing whatever tooling and equipment would
be needsd, and specifying which processes would be used,
working up the standards for the various operations.

Q Just stop thers a minute. It is short of the
logistics of doing a job of some sort for the Cowpany. [s
that right? Bringing in the people, the material and 30 on.

A Right.

Q Then it is a job %nat is mostly administrativa,
is it not? You would have to be sure that people did tae
right thinge, the right craterials were therae. You were really
an admipnistrator, is that correct? WOuld that be a proper
characterization of your job?

A Well, or mapagar, vas.
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Q Was this the sort of th.ng you had done previously,
before coming to Husky?

A Yes.

Q What othar companies did you work for?

A Prior to that, my longest experience is 12 yeairs
at Bendix in a similar capacily, and 7 years with lLmerican
Standard in a similar capacity.

Q Now at these other jobs, did they also involva
waelding and this soxt of thing?

A No, sir, they did not.
Q Thay did not involve welding?
A No.

Q SO that your contact with welding in this process

 was chiefly while you were at Husky, is that ‘correct?

A Yes, sir.
Q How did you actually learn to weld? Did you <ake
& welding course, or what was your training ip oxrder to

evaluats this welding process?

A  Well, when I found out we had bad welds, my principal

interest was being able to, we will say, acquire enough

ﬂ training and practice and experience tc visually inspect welds |

' and to find out the diffaerenca between good welds and bad

E;wulds and just specifically in that area,

{
H

o s S 2

Q You took it upon yourself to train yourself in
how to detect a good wa.d and a bad weld, is that corract?

521 138
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A Right.

Q Was this with scme manuals or what?

1

A It was various ways, but [ think the way that was the|

most effective was that Raandy Pratt went through a series of
training programs., As he made his progress, 1 would guestion

him very closely and he would bring in all of his parts
that - - ks Ll -

elements and the importance of each,

Q So vou would consider yourself an expert in
recognizing welds, the kind we have discussed in this bhearing,
and whether they are good or bad?

A Yes, sir, I copsider myself knowlndgable in that
specific area.

Q But lrowing that this was a skill that was priwsarily

designed as a process eng.neey, something like this, but
how did it happen that you didn't get into thae inspection

busipess? Even though you ware raesponsible for the pxocess

of welding, you didn't actually coptrol who did the welding
or neither did you actually inspect welds. Is that a correct

statement?

A That's right.

Q S0 I am a little bit lost as to how you
had so much contact with it, if you were neither an inspector
por a parson who was actually doinyg it or responsible for

gatting it dona.
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A I had the responsibility of just seeing that the

number of pacpla cerxtified,

| certification tests were paxrformed apd that we had an adaquate

Q I see. It was purely gaining their certificetion

that was your responsibility here and nothing else?

A Correct.,

Q As far as your professional background == did
you say you had a degre: ia enginearing?

A No, sir.

Q But have you had coursss in materials, strength
of matarials, this sort of thing?

A Right. I have ssrved a four-year appreanticaeship

in

tool=making and then I had two ysars of college and I have

had three different oorrespond~ .e courses ard I have had
numerous trainjng nragreamas.

Q Sc it has bean through treining programs that
you had this sort of thiag.

You were talking about the cable trays, and I caa't
renember, or maybe I didun't hear who told you that these
trays would never receive an apprsciable luvad. who java
you that information?

A Barry Schustar.

Q Who is he?

“ Barry Shuster was in Product Engineering and he

would have been on this say like a project @envineer. And

he worked with tha anginears of CG&E in resolving different

3:2‘ Tftﬂ
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questions that they may have.

Q He said they would ba only partially lcaded than?

A He pnot only gava me that, he gave my boss, Mr. Wong,
the same assurance, that normally these trays ware only
approximately half loadad.

Q Did you have any concept of what half loaded meant
than?

A Half loaded ¢o ms, and I am sure to ir. Weng,
was by area.

9 By filling tham up volume-wise?

EY Right.

Q WHat was the occasion of your taking & trxip to the
plant?

A Prior to tat Husky had bsan doing davelopment work om
a fire protective tray. And this wag ==

Q What was that again?

A Fire protectiva tray. And this was almost a
regular tray that had a special coating om it, and this
coating, when it reached a tewperature of about 400 degrees,
it had a terrific expansion factor., In othar words, I thin)
it axpanded 300 to 400 times. Through this expamsion, it would
form like a blanket, anc this blasket would become a fire
barrier and protect the cebles above it.And in fact Mr. Banta
is really the developer of this particular thing.

Q When you went to lock at these special expansion ==

A We went to lock at Ximmer's cable installation,

PP S
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with the possibility ip mind that maybe these trays could be

adapted for installation at Zimwer. That was the purpcse of
the visit.
Q I see, Mr, Banta was with you that time?

A Yes, sir. Mr, Banta was the developer of this

P e A ———

particular type tray.

Q And while you were thare you looked at tha
A It was veary inportant that we look at thair

/| have to meks the fire tray in some manner or shape that would
be compatible with what they had already.
(o} 8ir, how did you know when you lookad at thesa
| trays -- I balieve you tastifiad you looked at these trays
ﬁ and you knew they were overloaded?
| A Overloaded, by what I haé baan told to expect.
I In other words, I expecied to ses the trays and I expected

| to see them say maybs 50 parcent or 60 psrcemt loaded by

|

i

installed trays that wers made by your coancern, is that corrnctf

¢
i

f volums. And pot loaded we will say with a slight crows at the :

tl top.
Q But you didr't know what the weight was at tha
time in those trays, did you?

A Yo, sir,

- -

e —

ipstallatica, because ir relatican to their installation, we would
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Q Were you using streagth of materials ox socuething
like that to make an estimate as to whether they were ovar=
loaded, or was this sort of a gusss on your part?

A This was just a guess ou my part, primarily because
I know that copper cable is very heavy, and it vas
apparent that if we weran't at the loading peak, we cartainly
wara near it.

Q Bat vou hadn't consultad the engineering desiun
and you were not guastioning the enginesriny design which
allowad tais kind of instcallation?

@ Ne, sir. But I did ask one quastion, and
this guestion disturbed e, and that was I asked the
wan from CGeE, I said "Ave you fipished pulling your
cables? Do you have all your cables pulled now, because it
looks to me like that is a iot of cablas,” and he said
*No, we are only 70 percant finished.®

Q But even with the other 30 percent, you ware nct
aware of whether there had bsan enyinesrs that had lookad
at these trays and had designed them for an additional 30
percent? You wouldn't have bean able to say whether taay
ware right or wrong?

A NO. But just my curiousity, I wondered whera that
other 30 percent was going to go.

Q Now as I understand this cable tray situatioan,

it is the part that is most comscern to you ware the vertical,

21 145
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A Right, That is the only part I gquestioned in
particular,

Q And this is the part where you really felt this
. Ovarload problem was most critical?

A That is because if there is an overload, the only
thing that will carry ihe load aad the overload are these
little welds,

Q I beliave in the cross-exanination somebody
i
| Wantioned this term Killum grips, I believe that is right.

J A Right,
| Q Do you now undsrstand what they maean by this

!
!
!
|
|
|
|
|
|
l
i
I
|
1
|

‘ Killum gripsa?

A I undersand tha Killum grip in fact was used and

“ it is in use say like in control cables coming down out of an

Q instrument panel from @ crams., And you fastan a chain to the

|

, Pendant and fasten it also up above and you do that to take

f the load off of tha slsctrical cables. But I caa't ses how
E you could put something like this around a whole bunch of

|
3]

' cables,

h Q You are saying such devicas wers not installed

" when you saw thewm?

A That is correct. If they ware, they were not

Eicvid.nt. you know, clearly svident. But even if they waers,

321 14
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or if they ara there pow, I still capn’t iwagipe how it
| could ba dona,

Q Well, even if you can't picture how a buanch of
cablas could be surroundad and hald up this way ==

A That's right.

Q But if they were proparly ==

A Theoretically they could be grasped, like they
ara saying; the principie, thre is a possiblity they could
lessen the load, ves,
{ Q I balieve you tnetified that this would lessen

your concern about the vhole matter if you knew this wera

possible? And I believe you tastified that you would have
had a smaller concern if you knew this?

|
i
E A That's right.

Q WOuld there be any other things that would o ancern

:
1
| you, other thap this problam of supporting thease vartical
4

?i changesa?

|

I} A That would be tha major one.

ty Q That would be the major thing?

19 i

20

i A Right.

; 0 I want to talk a little bit about this incantive
{
| syatem. I believe we hac coe witness that said that the
!

| incantive systems of this sort ara sort of standard in the
ﬁ ipndustry. Would you agree with that sort of statament?

ﬁ A  There are wany in use, yes. It is common, yes.

|
| g
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Q Apd have you haard of other casas of this beaing

——
e . —— s S o

a problem in welding, other instances of this, where
incentives b~ s lead to a breakdown in the quality of walding? |
A <ot to my knowledge.

w Parhaps you also heard the witness from Huasky

PR A ————

teastify that -- axcuse ms, Strike that,
Let's go to yvour guastion pumber l4. Here you say f
"vmldors use axtremely hijh amperages and gas coverages, and i

waelders ran arxtremely hok walds due to spesed and thus the walds .:

cooled quickly apd crackad.

| I believe wea had & witnass from Husky yestarday
| who sald it is possibla “hat you would uwse a high amperage

 if you ware a fast walder, In othaer words, if you are

| holding & weld on something and you wove ' ery fast, you have
‘ to have a high amperage if you work fast. Is that correct?
I A You have to kesp up with it. If you have a high
| amperage, you hava to move fast anough £o keep up with the
é amperaga, yes,
:f Q But that dossn't meau high amperage leads to poor
l quality if you move fast enough across tha work?
it A Except there comas a point vhere he amparage
! can be too hiah.
f

i\ Q But the point in havipng a range in amperages is
£oz fast walders and slov walders, is that not corraect?

i; A To a degres. But also when the wald tast is purformed,
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i #h-xo is an amperage range and the prroduction welds should

be reasonably close to that same range as the wald in wnich
they qualify.

Q I am not thinking about qualification pow. ¥ou
seam to think that durlng production these pecple arxe workiag
using high amperage, anc¢ this leads to defective walding.
But would it be true that if they were working fast anough,
they might have not bear having poor work?

A No, because cpce you start €0 eaxceed your parage,
if you exceed the ampersge settings, the first ¢“iang
that will happen, or ocne of the things that will happan
is youn will start to lose fusion.

Q@ Maybe I Gon't understand your answer. You Ara
moving something over a plate., Now if you hava to do it
fast, you hava to have 2 high setting. If you are moving
it slowly, you should dc it at a lower setting. Is that
correct?

A Yes.

Q How do you kncw then that because a parson 2&3 a
high amperage setting that he is nwcessarily doing poox
work unless you watch him to see how fast he movas ovaex
the woik.

A Well, tha biggest thing is, in other words, we

will say if the qualifying weld, certifying wald ==

Q I am not talking about qualifying welds now, I

321 147
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I am pot Giscussion the gualification process. I am macely
discussing the production process. How do you kmow, and whal
was your source of information that lead you to believe that
thesa people wers working with too high amperages for their
speed?

Iy I wonlda®t say high amperage was too high for their
spead, They managed to keap up with it. I would say their
ampaerage was too high to insure, wita reasopable assurance,
that you had a quality wald.

Q Well, ¥ guess maybe I don't understand quality
wald., I am still not claar as %o how you were able to
differeatiate or tall whan the ampsrages were too high,
unless you had very careful coptrol over the rate at waich
they wers going over the ir work. Because obviously it takes a
certain or proper amount of hsat, and a propar amount of
heat is eguated to tima.

A Right.

Q i can't undarsatnd your aunswsr as to how you knew
they wera goizg to have bad welds simply on the basis of the
amperage setting.

A Well, thae only thing I can say there is I have

to go back to the procedure welds. The procedurs weld was

. —————— e ————— s S — o A — A ——

say at an aumperage setting of 120 ko 150. How that doesn't usan

production welds have to be in that range, but it asans
321148
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they have to be reascp bly close t- that range. It doasa't
mean, for axampla, that you can go so fast, that ycu can go

up to the capacity of tha welder, which wmay be 250 amps.

What I am say . ng is when you go up to 250 amps there iu

a strong likelihood you will produca walds that lack fusion.

That is what results.
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Q So you are -~ you were sure, certain that these
people had amperages too high for the --

A Yes, sir.

Ir other wecrds, people were very proficient at
welding very fast,

Q Did you ever inspect those welds to see if the
type of iperfections were there which you would expect to
have there from having too high an amperage?

A Yes, six, That -~ I think I described that fo-
Mr. Barth this morninc, that Mr, Pratt and I went out into
the shop periodically roughly at two to three month
intervals 